CENTRAL UNIVERSITY OF HARYANA

(Established under the Central Universities Act, 2009) (NAAC Accredited 'A' Grade)



CBCS, LOCF and NEP-2020 Based Curriculum and Syllabi Of **M.Sc. Statistics**

(w.e.f. 2022-2023)

DEPARTMENT OF STATISTICS SCHOOL OF BASIC SCIENCES

Approved by : Approval Status : Approval Date : 10-05-2022

BOS $\sqrt{}$

School Board $\sqrt{}$ 12-09-2022

Academic Council $\sqrt{}$ 07-10-2022

Table of Contents

Sr.	Contents	Page
No.		No.
	VISION AND MISSION	
1	Background	
	i) NEP-2020 and LOCF an integrated Approach	
	ii) about the subject	
	iii) About the Programme (Nature, extent and aims)	
	iv) Qualification Descriptors (possible career pathways)	
2	PROGRAMME OUTCOMES (POS)	
3	PROGRAMME SPECIFIC OUTCOMES (PSOS)	
4	POSTGRADUATE ATTRIBUTES	
5	STRUCTURE OF MASTERS COURSE	
6	LEARNING OUTCOME INDEX (Mapping of Courses with POs and	
	PSOs)	
7	SEMESTER-WISE COURSES AND CREDIT DISTRIBUTION	
8	COURSE-LEVEL LEARNING OUTCOMES	
9	TEACHING-LEARNING PROCESS	
10	IMPLEMENTATION OF BLENDED LEARNING	
11	ASSESSMENT AND EVALUATION	
12	KEYWORDS	
13	REFERENCES	
14	APPENDICES	

Vision and Mission

Vision and Mission of the University

Vision

To develop enlightened citizenship of a knowledge society for peace and prosperity of individuals, nation and the world, through promotion of innovation, creative endeavours, and scholarly inquiry.

Mission

To serve as a beacon of change, through multi-disciplinary learning, for creation of knowledge community, by building a strong character and nurturing a value-based transparent work ethics, promoting creative and critical thinking for holistic development and self-sustenance for the people of India. The University seeks to achieve this objective by cultivating an environment of excellence in teaching, research and innovation in pure and applied areas of learning.

1. Background

i) NEP-2020 and LOCF an integrated Approach

Considering the curricular reforms as instrumental for desired learning outcomes, all the academic departments of Central University of Haryana made a rigorous attempt to revise the curriculum of undergraduate and postgraduate programmes in alignment with National Education Policy-2020 and UGC Quality Mandate for Higher Education Institutions-2021. The process of revising the curriculum could be prompted with the adoption of "Comprehensive Roadmap for Implementation of NEP-2020" in 32nd meeting of the Academic Council of the University held on April 23, 2021. The roadmap identified the key features of the Policy and elucidated the Action Plan with well-defined responsibilities and indicative timeline for major academic reforms.

The process of revamping the curriculum started with the series of webinars and discussions conducted by the University to orient the teachers about the key features of the Policy, enabling them to revise the curriculum in sync with the Policy. Proper orientation of the faculty about the vision and provisions of NEP-2020 made it easier for them to appreciate and incorporate the vital aspects of the Policy in the revised curriculum focused on 'creating holistic, thoughtful, creative and well-rounded individuals equipped with the key 21st century skills' for the 'development of an enlightened, socially conscious, knowledgeable, and skilled nation'.

With NEP-2020 in background, the revised curricula articulate the spirit of the policy by emphasising upon-integrated approach to learning; innovative pedagogies and assessment strategies; multidisciplinary and cross-disciplinary education; creative and critical thinking; ethical and Constitutional values through value-based courses; 21st century capabilities across the range of disciplines through life skills, entrepreneurial and professional skills; community and constructive public engagement; social, moral and environmental awareness; Organic Living and Global Citizenship Education (GCED); holistic, inquiry-based, discovery-based, discussion-based, and analysis-based learning; exposure to Indian knowledge system, cultural traditions and classical literature through relevant courses offering 'Knowledge of India'; fine blend of modern pedagogies with indigenous and traditional ways of learning; flexibility in course choices; student-centric participatory learning; imaginative and flexible curricular structures to enable creative combination of disciplines for study; offering multiple entry and exit points initially in undergraduate programmes; alignment of Vocational courses with the International Standard Classification of Occupations maintained by the International Labour Organization; breaking the silos of disciplines; integration of extra-curricular and curricular aspects; exploring internships with local industry, businesses, artists and crafts persons; closer collaborations between industry and higher education institutions for technical, vocational and science programmes; and formative assessment tools to be aligned with the learning outcomes, capabilities, and dispositions as specified for each course. In case of UG programmes in Engineering and Vocational Studies, it was decided that the departments shall incorporate pertinent NEP recommendations while complying with AICTE, NBA, NSQF, International Standard Classification of Occupations, Sector Skill Council and other relevant agencies/sources. The University has also developed consensus on adoption of Blended Learning with 40% component of online teaching and 60% face to face classes for each programme.

The revised curricula of various programmes could be devised with concerted efforts of the faculty, Heads of the Departments and Deans of Schools of Study. The draft prepared by each department was discussed in series of discussion sessions conducted at Department, School and the University level. The leadership of the University has been a driving force behind the entire exercise of developing the uniform template and structure for the revised curriculum. The Vice Chancellor of the University conducted series of meetings with Heads and Deans to deliberate upon the vital parameters of the revised curriculum to formulate a uniform template featuring Background, Programme Outcomes, Programme Specific Outcomes, Postgraduate Attributes, Structure of Masters Course, Learning Outcome Index, Semester-wise Courses and Credit Distribution, Courselevel Learning Outcomes, Teaching-Learning Process, Blended Learning, Assessment and Evaluation, Keywords, References and Appendices. The experts of various Boards of Studies and School Boards contributed to a large extent in giving the final shape to the revised curriculum of each programme.

To ensure the implementation of curricular reforms envisioned in NEP-2020, the University has decided to implement various provisions in a phased manner. Accordingly, the curriculum may be reviewed annually.

ii) About the Statistics

Recent archaeological discovery of two ancient cities of Dravidian civilization (i.e. Mohenzo Daro, Harappa), in the Indus valley revealed that about 6000 BC a people of advanced culture were settled in the region. Among other things a set of dice was found indicating their knowledge of gambling or chance. The kings and rulers even in ancient India required certain facts and figures in order to run the country and accordingly they collected information which is now known as statistical information.

According to 'Arthasastra' written by the great Indian economist 'Kautilya' (see Shamasastry 1929, Edwards 1961) a civil service existed and there were departments for accounts, revenue, mines, taxation, agriculture, and trade, etc. There was State owned gambling places which used to take five per cent of the winnings in return for a guarantee that there were no loaded dice. This indicates that some development of the probability theory existed during this period.

In 1860, India faced severe famine and the government had to take stringent steps to save the people from starvation, but the government's problem was the lack of information regarding the exact number of people living in the country and the amount of food required. In order to rectify the situation, the government introduced decennial census in 1872 but subsequently established an adhoc census organisation in 1881.

In 1868 as a part of statistical development in India, an annual volume of Statistical Abstract of British 1ndia was published for the first time. This annual volume which was published regularly from London was finally transferred to India in 1923. In 1883, the most important development of the statistical set-up in the country took place when, in Calcutta, the All-India Statistical Conference was held, passing numerous resolutions for the future development of statistics in the country.

iii) About the Programme (Nature, extent and aims)

iv) Qualification Descriptors (possible career pathways)

On successful completion of the M.Sc. Statistics Programme, students of the Department are expected to work at different platforms in addition to live productive and meaningful lives. Some of the possible career paths for the postgraduate students may be:

- Indian Statistical Services
- Reserve Bank of India Research Officer
- Statistical Officer in Different Government Agency
- Statistical Quality Control Officer in Industry
- Business analyst in Corporate Sector
- Data Analyst in Corporate Sector

2. PROGRAMME OUTCOMES (POs)

Students enrolled in the Master's Programmes offered by the Departments under the School of Basic Sciences will have the opportunity to learn and master the following components in addition to attain important essential skills and abilities:

ge gained
d during
d during
a aumg
applying
alyze the
nd create
d apply
research
at global
stic and
ciplinary
hem for
pable of
ental and
nologies.
ability to
mportant
y of life.
on center

3. PROGRAMME SPECIFIC OUTCOMES (PSOs)

The post graduates shall be able to realise the following outcomes by the end of program studies:

Number	Programme Specific Outcomes
PSO-1	Will have a strong foundation in theoretical concepts of Statistics.
PSO-2	Will be able to apply practical concepts of Statistics for solving real life
	problems.
PSO-3	Will be able to get comprehensive knowledge and understanding of basic
	concepts in statistics and its linkages with humanities, social sciences and life
	sciences.
PSO-4	Will have basic and advance knowledge of computational statistical techniques
	as required for employment in government sector and corporate world.
PSO-5	Will identify interdisciplinary applications of Statistics for enhancing career
	prospects in different fields and research areas.
PSO-6	Will be able to transform the existing statistical knowledge effectively for the
	development of new statistical ideas and concepts.
PSO-7	Will be able to analyze, interpret and present the data and bring out the
	meaning, correlations and interrelationships.
PSO-8	Will be able to use scientific approaches to develop the domain of human
	knowledge through the use of empirical data expressed in quantitative form.

4. Postgraduate Attributes

On completion of the post graduate programme in statistics, students are expected to equip with the skills of creative, critical and rational thinking associated with statistics and its use for human society. The following attributes are expected from the students of M.Sc. Statistics:

No.	P.G. Attributes
PGA-1	Disciplinary Knowledge
PGA-2	Creative and Critical Thinking
PGA-3	Reflective Thinking
PGA-4	Problem Solving
PGA-5	Analytical Reasoning
PGA-6	Communication Skills
PGA-7	Research Skills
PGA-8	Life Skills
PGA-9	Life-long Learning
PGA-10	Global Competency

5. Structure of Masters Course

Types of Courses	Courses Nature		%
		Credits	
Core Courses (CC)	Compulsory	72	75
Elective Courses (EC)	Discipline Centric Elective Courses	16	16.7
	Generic Elective Courses	8	8.3
Skilled-based courses/	Skill Enhancement Courses	4	Nil
Self-study based courses			

6. Learning Outcome Index

(Mapping of Courses with POs and PSOs)

	POs	PO1	PO2	PO3	PO4	PO5	PO6	PO7	PO8	PO9	PO10	PO11
Semester	⇒											
	Course											
	No.											
	Û											
	CC-1	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark		\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark
	CC-2	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark
Ι	CC-3	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark
•	CC-4	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark
	CC-5	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark			\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark
	GEC-1	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark
	GEC-2	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark
	CC-6	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	CC-7	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
п	CC-8	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
п	CC-9	\checkmark										
	DCEC- 1	\checkmark										
	DCEC- 2	\checkmark										
	GEC-3	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	GEC-4	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark

<u>6.1 A</u> Mapping of Courses with POs (first year)

	POs	PO1	PO2	PO3	PO4	PO5	PO6	PO7	PO8	PO9	PO10	PO11
Semester	⇒											
	Course											
	No.											
	Û											
	CC-10	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	CC-11	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark
III	CC-12	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	CC-13	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark			\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	
	CC-14	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	DCEC-	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark
	3											
	DCEC- 4	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark
	CC-15	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark						
IV	DCEC- 5	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	
	DCEC- 6	~	~	~	~	~	~		~	~		\checkmark
	DCEC- 7	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark
	DCEC- 8	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark

	PSOs ⇒	PSO-1	PSO-2	PSO-3	PSO-4	PSO-5	PSO-6	PSO-7	PSO-8
Semester	Course								
	No. I								
	CC-1	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark
	CC-2	\checkmark							
I	CC-3	\checkmark							
1	CC-4	\checkmark							
	CC-5		\checkmark						
	GEC-1	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	GEC-2	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	CC-6	\checkmark							
	CC-7	\checkmark							
п	CC-8	\checkmark							
11	СС-9		\checkmark						
	DCEC-1	\checkmark							
	DCEC-2	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark
	GEC-3	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	GEC-4	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark

6.2A Mapping of Courses with PSOs (first year)

	PSOs ⇒	PSO1	PSO2	PSO3	PSO4	PSO5	PSO6	PSO7	PSO8
Semester	Course								
	No. I								
	CC-10	\checkmark							
	CC-11	\checkmark							
III	CC-12	\checkmark							
	CC-13	\checkmark							
	CC-14		\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	DCEC-3	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	DCEC-4	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark
	CC-15	\checkmark							
	DCEC-5	\checkmark							
IV	DCEC-6	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark	\checkmark
1 1	DCEC-7	\checkmark							
	DCEC-8	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark	\checkmark		\checkmark

6.2B Mapping of Courses with PSOs (second year)

7. Semester-wise Courses and Credit Distribution

		SEMESTER-I (24-Credits)					
Sr. No.	Course Code and	Course Title	L	Τ	P	Hrs/	Total
	Course No					Week	Credits
Core Co	urses (compulsory)			•	•		
CC-1	SBS ST 01 101 C	Analysis and Linear Algebra	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
CC-2	SBS ST 01 102 C	Probability Theory	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
CC-3	SBS ST 01 103 C	Distribution Theory	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
CC-4	SBS ST 01 104 C	Sampling Techniques	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
CC-5	SBS ST 01 105 C	Practical	0	0	4	8	4
	0044						
Generic		students of other Departments*	****)				
GEC-1	SBS ST 01 101 GE	Introductory Statistics	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
GEC-2	SBS ST 01 102 GE	Operations Research	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
		SEMESTER-II (24-Credits)			T		
Sr. No.	Course Code and	Course Title	L	Т	Р	Hrs/	Total
	Course No					Week	Credits
	urses (compulsory)				T		
CC-6	SBS ST 01 201 C	Statistical Inference - I	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
CC-7	SBS ST 01 202 C	Regression Analysis	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
CC-8	SBS ST 01 203 C	Design of Experiments	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
		D (1 1	0	0	4	8	4
CC-9	SBS ST 01 204 C	Practical	0	0		-	
CC-9	SBS ST 01 204 C 0044	Practical	0	0			
	0044 e Specific Elective Co	ourses (any two depending on in			spec		on)
	0044				spec 0		on) 4
Disciplin	0044 e Specific Elective Co	ourses (any two depending on in	terest	ins	-	cializatio	
Disciplin DCEC-	0044 e Specific Elective Co SBS ST 01 201	ourses (any two depending on in Time Series and Statistical	terest	ins	-	cializatio	
Disciplin DCEC- 1	0044 e Specific Elective Co SBS ST 01 201 DCE 3104	Purses (any two depending on in Time Series and Statistical Quality Control	iterest	in :	0	cializatio	4
Disciplin DCEC- 1 DCEC- 2	0044 e Specific Elective Co SBS ST 01 201 DCE 3104 SBS ST 01 202 DCE 3104	Purses (any two depending on in Time Series and Statistical Quality Control	aterest 3 3	in :	0	cializatio	4
Disciplin DCEC- 1 DCEC- 2	0044 e Specific Elective Co SBS ST 01 201 DCE 3104 SBS ST 01 202 DCE 3104	Time Series and Statistical Quality Control Operations Research	aterest 3 3	in :	0	cializatio	4

GEC-4	SBS ST 01 202 GE	Biostatistics	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
		SEMESTER-III (24-Credits)					
Sr. No.	Course Code and	Course Title	L	Т	Р	Hrs/	Total
	Course No					Week	Credits
Core Cou	urses (compulsory)		1				
CC-10	SBS ST 01 301 C	Multivariate Analysis	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
CC-11	SBS ST 01 302 C	Statistical Inference - II	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
CC-12	SBS ST 01 303 C	Econometrics	3	1	0	4	4
	3104						
CC-13	SBS ST 01 304 C	Seminar	4	0	0	4	4
	4004						
CC-14	SBS ST 01 305 C	Practical	0	0	4	8	4
	0044						
Disciplin	e Specific Elective Co	ourses (any two depending on inte	erest	in s	spec	alizatio	n)
DCEC-	SBS ST 01 301	Stochastic Processes	3	1	0	4	4
3	DCE 3104						
DCEC-	SBS ST 01 302	Demography and Vital Statistics		1	0	4	4
4	DCE 3104						
		SEMESTER-IV (24-Credits)		-	_		
Sr. No.	Course Code and	Course Title	L	Т	Р	Hrs/	Total
	Course No					Week	Credits
Core Cou	urses (compulsory)	-		-	_		
CC-15	SBS ST 01 401	Minor Project/Dissertation	-	-	-	-	16
	PROJ 00016						
-		urses (any two depending on inte	-	in s	-	ializatio	
DCEC-	SBS ST 01 401	Order Statistics	3	1	0	4	4
5	DCE 3104						
DCEC-	SBS ST 01 402	Survival Analysis	3	1	0	4	4
6	DCE 3104	-	<u> </u>				
DCEC-	SBS ST 01 403	Decision Theory and Sequential	3	1	0	4	4
7	DCE 3104	Analysis			_		
DCEC-	SBS ST 01 404	Statistical Computing	3	1	0	4	4
8	DCE 3104						
		OR	1				
CC-15	SBS ST 01 401 PROJ 00024	Major Project/Dissertation	-	-	-	-	24

8. Course-Level Learning Outcomes

Course Structure

Course	Course Name:		Course	Code:					
No:	Analysis and Linear	r Algebra			SBS ST	01 101 C 3	104		
CC1									
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per		
							Week: 4		
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	Ι	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60		
Total Evalu	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duration		3 Ho	urs	I		
CIE: 30	Marks			1.	5 110	ui s			
TEE: 70	70 Marks Pre-requisite of course: Nill								
Course	This course provide	es help to und	lerstand the	mathema	atical conc	ept of conv	ergence and its		
Objective	mathematical forma	alisms. Stude	nts will be a	ble to us	e some fu	ndamental t	heorems of real and		
	complex analysis an	nd their prope	erties.						
Course	After completing th	is course, stu	ident is expe	ected to l	earn the fo	ollowing:			
Outcomes:	CO1: Understand t	he convergen	ice of seque	nce and s	series of re	al valued fu	unctions.		
	CO2: Study the con	nplex region	s and contou	ır integra	als.				
	CO3: Understand of rank of matrix, characteristic roots & vectors and portioning of matrices.								
	CO4: Understand t	he concepts of	of vector spa	ice and s	ubspaces.				
		CO	URSE SYL	LABUS					
NOTE: Qu	estion no. 1 has sever	parts and stu	udents need	to answe	er any four	. Each part	carries three and half		
Marks.									
2. Question	no. 2 to 5 have three p	parts and stuc	lent need to	answer a	ny two pa	rts of each	question. Each part		
carries sever	n marks								
Unit No.		Conten	t of Each U	nit		Hou	rs of Each Unit		
Ι	Recap of elements	of set theory	, introductio	on to real	l numbers,		15		
	open and closed int	ervals (recta	ngles), com	pact sets	, Bolzano-				
	Weirstrass theorem	orem. Sequences and series, their convergence,							
	real valued function	ns, continuou	s functions.						
II	Uniform continuity	, Uniform d	convergence	. Maxin	na-minima	L	15		
	of functions. Com	plex number	rs, analytic	function	n, Cauchy				
	fundamental theor	em, Cauchy	integral	theorem	, contour				
		,							
	integrations.								
III	integrations.Determinant and tra	ace, rank, ran	ks of produ	ct of two	matrices,	,	15		
III	-		•				15		
III	Determinant and tra	s and Echelo	on forms. Pa	artitioned	l matrices:		15		
III	Determinant and tra elementary matrice	s and Echelo cation and	on forms. Pa inverse.	artitioned Cayley	l matrices: Hamilton		15		

IV	Definite and semi definite quadratic forms, index and 15						
	signatures, simultaneous diagonalization of symmetric						
	matrices (equivalent quadratic forms). Vector spaces, sub-						
	spaces, linearly dependence and independence,						
	orthogonalization process, orthonormal basis.						
Suggested Readings:							
1. Bartle, R	1. Bartle, R.G. & Sherbert, D.R. (2011). Introduction to Real Analysis, 4 th Edition. Wiley.						

- 2. Saff, E.B. & Snider, A.D. (2014). Fundamentals of Complex Analysis with Applications to Engineering, Science and Mathematics, 3rd Edition. Pearson.
- 3. Rudin, W. (2013). Principles of Mathematical Analysis, 3rd Edition. McGraw Hill.
- 4. Biswas, S. (2012). A Textbook of Matrix Algebra, 3rd Edition. PHI Learning.

Course	Course Name:		Course	e Code:				
No:	Probability Theory				SBS ST	ST 01 102 C 3104		
CC-2								
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per	
							Week: 4	
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	Ι	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60	
Total Evalua	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duratio	n:	3 hou	urs	<u> </u>	
CIE: 30	Marks							
TEE: 70	Marks	Pre-requisite of course: NIL						
Course	This course will lay the foundation of probability theory and statistical modelling of outcomes							
Objective	of real-life random		-	•	•		C	
Course	After completing th							
Outcomes:	CO1: Understand the	he concepts of	of random v	ariables,	sigma-fiel	ds generate	d by random	
	variables.							
	CO2: Learn probab	ility distribu	tions and in	dependei	nce of rand	lom variabl	es related to	
	measurable f	able functions.						
	CO3: Gain the ability	e ability to understand the concepts of different types of generating function,						
	sequence of	random varia	bles, conve	rgence, r	nodes of co	onvergence		
	CO4: Learn the concepts of weak, strong laws of large numbers and central limit theorem.							
		CO	URSE SYI	LABUS)			
NOTE: 1. Q	Question no. 1 has sev	ven parts and	students n	eed to an	iswer any	four. Each	part carries three and	
half Marks.								
2. Question r	no. 2 to 5 have three p	parts and stud	lent need to	answer a	any two pa	rts of each	question. Each part	
carries seven	marks							
Unit No.			t of Each U				irs of Each Unit	
Ι	Classes of sets, fiel	-		-			15	
	field, sequence of s							
	probability measur	-		-				
	Random experimen							
	definitions of pro							
	probability. Boole		•	tional p	orobability,			
	independence of ev				1 1 11.		1.5	
II	Random variable,			-	•		15	
	density function, cu				-			
	of a random varial		-					
	expectation and its							
	joint probability		-		i random			
	variables. Marginal		nai uistridu	uons.				

Ш	Moment generating function, probability generating function, cumulant generating function, characteristic function and their properties. Inversion, continuity and uniqueness theorems.	15				
IV	Convergence in probability, almost sure convergence, convergence in distribution and their relationships. Chebyshev's inequality, weak law of large numbers (WLLN), strong law of large numbers (SLLN), central limit theorems.	15				
Suggested F	Readings:					
1. Roha Wile	atgi V.K. & Saleh A.K. Md.E. (2015). An Introduction to Probabili y.	ty and Statistics, 3 rd Edition.				
2. Rao,	2. Rao, B.L.S.P. (2010): A First Course in Probability and Statistics. World Scientific.					
3. Hogg	g, R.V., McKean, J. & Craig, A.T. (2013). Introduction to Mathem	atical Statistics, 7th Edition.				
Pears	son.					

4. Mukhopadhyay, P. (2015). Mathematical Statistics. New Central Book Agency.

Course	Course Name: Dis	tribution Th	Course	Code:					
No:		SBS ST 01 103							
CC-3									
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per		
							Week: 4		
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics		3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60		
		I							
	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duratio	n:	3 hou	urs			
	30 Marks								
TEE: 70	Marks	Pre-requisi	te of cours	se: NIL					
Course	The main objective	of the course	is to provi	de the de	tailed knov	vledge of th	e characterization of		
Objective	all the useful discre	te and contin	uous distri	butions.					
Course	After completing th	is course, stu	dent is exp	ected to 1	earn the fo	ollowing:			
Outcomes:	CO1: Formulate th	ne mathemati	cal and sta	atistical m	nodels for	real data s	ets arising in various		
	fields in orde	er to analyze i	in respect of	of various	useful cha	racteristics	of the populations.		
	CO2: Understand h	low to use un	ivariate dis	stributions	s in real lif	e problems.			
	CO3: Understand central and Non-central χ^2 , t and F distributions.								
	CO4: Work with bivariate normal and multivariate normal distribution, which is a challengi						which is a challenging		
	problem in today's life.								
		CO	URSE SY	LLABUS)				
NOTE: 1. Q	Question no. 1 has sev	ven parts and	students r	need to an	swer any	four. Each	part carries three and		
half Marks.									
2. Question r	no. 2 to 5 have three p	parts and stuc	lent need to	o answer a	any two pa	rts of each	question. Each part		
carries seven	marks								
Unit No.		Content	t of Each U	J nit		Hours of Each Unit			
Ι	Bernoulli, Binomia			Negative			15		
	-	pergeometric		discrete	uniform				
	distributions; their means, variances, modes, moment								
	generating function	,	U	nerating	function,				
	probability generat	•							
	important properti	es with the	eir proofs	related	to these	;			
	distributions.	-	1.0		D				
II	Continuous uniform	· •					15		
	Cauchy, Laplace, W		-						
	properties including	-							
	generating function characteristic function	-	generating	unction a	ШQ				
		UIIS.							

IIICompound, truncated and mixture distributions. Central and Non-central Chi-square (χ^2) , t and F distributions with their properties including their means, variances, moment generating functions, cumulant generating function and characteristic functions Multidimensional random variables, its pdf/pmf and cdf.15						
properties including their means, variances, moment generating functions, cumulant generating function and characteristic functions Multidimensional random variables,						
generating functions, cumulant generating function and characteristic functions Multidimensional random variables,						
characteristic functions Multidimensional random variables,						
its pdf/pmf and cdf.						
IV Bivariate normal distribution with its applications and 15						
important properties including their means, variances, moment						
generating functions, Multivariate normal distribution, its						
marginal and conditional distributions and related properties.						
Suggested Readings:						
1. Krishnamoorthy, K. (2015). Handbook of Statistical Distributions with Applications, 2 nd Edition.						
CRC Press.						
2. Rohatgi V.K. & Saleh A.K. Md.E. (2015). An Introduction to Probability and Statistics, 3 rd Editio						
Wiley.						

3. Goon, A.M., Gupta, M.K. & Dasgupta, B. (2016). Fundamentals of Statistics, Vol. I. World Press.

4. Forbes, C., Evans, M., Hastings, N. & Peacock, B. (2010). Statistical Distributions, 4th Edition. Wiley.

Course	Course Name: Sampling Techniques Course Code: SBS				ode: SBS S	ST 01 104 C 3104			
No:									
CC-4									
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per		
							Week: 4		
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	Ι	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60		
Total Evaluation	ation Marks: 100	Examinati	on Duration	n:	3 hour	S			
CIE: 30	Marks	Pre-requisite of course: NIL							
TEE: 70	Marks	110-10quis		C. INIL					
Course	The objective of thi	s course is t	o acquaint t	he studer	nts about: (i)) the need of	& merits of sampling		
Objective	over census and (ii	nsus and (ii) the implementation of various sampling schemes along with their merits,							
	demerits and comparisons in appropriate practical situations.								
Course	After completing this course, student is expected to learn the following:								
Outcomes:	CO1: Learn the bas	sic concepts	of populatio	on and sam	mple or the	basic conce	epts of survey.		
	CO2: Learn the print	nciples of sa	mple survey	and the	steps involv	ved in selec	cting a sample.		
	CO3: Understand	the distincti	ve features	of differ	ent samplir	ng techniqu	ues and their related		
	estimation problem	S.							
	CO4: Learn the pra	ctical applic	ations of the	e various	sampling te	chniques i	n real life situations.		
		CC	OURSE SYI	LLABUS	5				
NOTE: 1. Q	uestion no. 1 has se	ven parts an	d students n	leed to a	nswer any fo	our. Each j	part carries three and		
half Marks.									
2. Question	no. 2 to 5 have three	parts and st	udent need	to answe	r any two pa	arts of eacl	n question. Each part		
carries seven	marks								
Unit No.		C	ontent of Ea	ach Unit			Hours of Each		
							Unit		
Ι	Introduction to sam	pling, conce	ept of popul	lation and	d sample, co	ensus and	15		
	sample surveys, sa	mpling and	non-samplii	ng errors	. Types of	sampling,			
	non-probability sa	mpling, pro	bability sa	mpling,	basic prin	ciples of			
	sample surveys.	Simple ran	dom samp	oling, sa	mpling fro	om finite			
	populations with	and without	replaceme	nt, unbi	ased estima	ation and			
	confidence interva	ls for popu	lation mea	n and t	otal, simple	e random			
	sampling of attribut	es.							
II	Stratified sampling						15		
	sampling unit, estir	-	-						
	sample sizes in di								
	allocation, effects of		-						
	the gain in precision								
	strata. Systematic S								
	estimation of samp			-		ystematic			
	sampling with simp								
III	Ratio and regression	on methods	of estimatio	n, variar	ices of the o	estimates,	15		

	optimum property of ratio estimates, comparison among ratio, regression	
	and simple random sampling estimates, ratio estimate in stratified	
	sampling, comparison with the ratio and mean per unit. Cluster Sampling,	
	estimates of mean and its variance for equal and unequal clusters,	
	efficiency in terms of intraclass correlation, optimum unit of sampling,	
	sampling with replacement, estimation of mean and its variance.	
IV	Sampling with varying probabilities with and without replacement,	15
	sampling with probability proportional to size, Lahiri's method of	
	selection, Horvitz-Thompson estimator, its variance and unbiased	
	estimate of this variance. Introduction of multistage sampling, two stage	
	sampling with equal first stage units, estimation of its mean and variance,	
	introduction of multiphase sampling, double sampling for ratio and	
	regression methods of estimation.	
Suggested R	eadings	

1. Singh, D. & Chaudhary, F.S. (2016). Theory and Analysis of Sample Survey Designs. New Age International Publishers.

2. Arnab, R. (2017). Survey Sampling Theory and Applications. Academic Press.

3. Sukhatme, P.V., Sukhatme, B.V., Sukhatme, S. & Ashok, C. (2014). Sampling Theory of Surveys with Applications. New Delhi: Piyush Publications.

4. Cocharn, W.G. (2007). Sampling Techniques, 3rd Edition. Wiley.

Course	Course Name: PR	ACTICAL			Course C	Code:		
No:	S				SBS ST (SBS ST 01 105 C 0044		
CC-5								
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per	
							Week: 8	
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	Ι	0	0	4	4	Total Hours: 120	
Total Evalua	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duratio	n:	3 hou	irs		
CIE: 30 Marks								
	Pre-requisite of course: NIL							
TEE: 70	Marks							
Course	The objective of the	is course is to	acquaint t	he studer	nts about: (i	i) the need &	k merits of sampling	
Objective	over census and (ii)) the impleme	entation of	various s	ampling sc	hemes along	g with their merits,	
	demerits and comp	arisons in app	propriate pr	cactical si	ituations. (i	ii) Detailed	knowledge of the	
	characterization of	all the useful	discrete ar	nd contin	uous distrił	outions.		
Course	CO1: Learn the ba	sic concepts of	of population	on and sa	mple or the	e basic conc	epts of survey.	
Outcomes:	CO2: Learn the pri	nciples of sam	mple surve	y and the	steps invo	lved in selec	cting a sample.	
	CO3: Understand	the distinctiv	ve features	of diffe	rent sampl	ing techniqu	ues and their related	
	estimation problem	s.						
	CO4: Learn the dis	screte and cor	ntinuous pr	obability	distributio	n.		
	·	CO	URSE SY	LLABU	S			
		Content of	of Each Ui	nit			Hours	
Practicals bas	sed on Distribution	Theory (SBS	ST 01 103	C 3104)	and Sampli	ing	120	
Techniques (SBS ST 01 104 C 31	104).						

Course	Course Name:		Course Code:					
No:	Introductory Statistics			SBS ST 01 101 GE 3104				
GEC-1								
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per	
							Week: 4	
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	Ι	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60	
	ation Marks: 100 Marks	Examination Duration: 3 hours						
	Marks	Pre-requisite of course: NIL						
Course	The objective of th	is course is to	define a va	ariety of b	basic statis	stical terms	and concepts, solve	
Objective	fundamental statist	ical problems	, understand	ding of st	atistical f	undamentals	s to interpret data.	
Course	After completing the	nis course, stu	dent is exp	ected to l	earn the fo	ollowing:		
Outcomes:	CO1: Study the co	ncept of meas	sures of cen	tral tende	ency, disp	ersion, skew	ness and kurtosis.	
	CO2: Study the fu	ndamental con	ncept of ran	dom vari	ables and	its probabil	ity distributions.	
	CO3: Study discre	te and continu	ious probab	oility distr	ributions a	long with th	neir applications.	
	CO4: Understand	applicability	of various	s tests of	f hypothe	sis about p	opulation parameters	
	using sample statis	tic and to drav	w valid con	clusions.				
	1	CO	URSE SYI	LABUS	1			
NOTE:								

1. Question no. 1 has seven parts and students need to answer any four. Each part carries three and half Marks.

2. Question no. 2 to 5 have three parts and student need to answer any two parts of each question. Each part carries seven marks

Unit No.	Content of Each Unit	Hours of Each Unit
Ι	Introduction to Statistical Analysis, Measures of Central	15
	Tendency: Mean, median, mode, geometric mean, harmonic	
	mean. Measures of Dispersion: range, mean deviation,	
	variance, standard deviation. Quartiles. Quartile deviation,	
	coefficient of variation, measures of skewness, measures of	
	kurtosis.	
II	Random experiment, outcomes, sample space, events, classical	15
	definition of probability, random variables, probability mass	
	function, probability density function, cumulative distribution	
	function, mathematical expectation, Variance, Binomial,	

	Poisson, Geometric, Exponential, Normal distributions.	
III	Null hypothesis, alternative hypothesis, type I error, type II	15
	error, level of significance, p-value and power of test. Tests for	
	mean based on normal distribution - one sample t-test, two-	
	sample t-test, paired-sample t-test. Tests for variance based on	
	normal distribution - one sample and two-sample problem.	
	One-way and Two-way analysis of variance (ANOVA)	
	techniques.	
IV	Karl Pearson's correlation coefficient, Spearman's rank	15
	correlation coefficient, principle of least square, lines of	
	regression, simple linear regression, coefficient of	
	determination. Multiple linear regression, coefficient of	
	multiple determination.	
Suggested F	Readings:	

- 1. Goon, A.M., Gupta, M.K. & Dasgupta, B. (2016). Fundamentals of Statistics, Vol. I & II. World Press.
- 2. Das, N.G. (2012). Statistical Methods, Vol I & II. Tata McGraw Hill.
- 3. Walpole, R.E., Myers, R.H., Myers, S.L. & Ye, K.E (2012). Probability and Statistics for Engineers and Scientists. Pearson.
- 4. Rao, B.L.S.P. (2010): A First Course in Probability and Statistics. World Scientific.

Course	Course Name: OP	PERATIONS RESEARCH Course Code: SBS S					ST 01 102 GE 3104				
No:											
GEC-2											
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per				
	0						Week: 4				
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	Ι	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60				
			C C	-	Ŭ						
Total Evalu	ation Marks: 100	Examination	on Duratio	n:	3 hou	rs					
CIE: 30	Marks										
		Pre-requis	ite of cours	e: NIL							
TEE: 70	Marks										
Course	To provide the idea	s of formula	ting mathen	natical m	odeling and	l their optin	num solution in the				
Objective	context of practical	problems be	longing to	Governm	nent/Private	Sectors. Al	lso, to give students				
	a firm foundation in	n the advance	ed optimiza	tion tech	niques for the	he solution	of the problems				
	covered in course c										
Course	On completion of t	his course, st	udents will	be able t	0:						
Outcomes:	CO1: Identify and	develop oper	rational res	earch mo	dels from t	he verbal d	escription of the real				
	system.						-				
	CO2: Understand	the character	ristics of di	fferent t	ypes of dec	ision-makii	ng environments and				
	decision-making ap	proaches.									
	CO3: Understand t	he mathemat	ical tools th	hat are ne	eded to solv	ve optimiza	tion problems.				
	CO4: Analyze the	inventory situ	uations.			1	-				
		CC	URSE SY	LLABU	S						
NOTE:											
	no 1 has seven nat	ts and stude	nts need to	answer	any four I	Fach nart c	arries three and half				
Marks.	no. 1 nus seven pu	ts and stude	into need to		any tour. I	Laon part e	arres three and han				
	no. 2 to 5 have three	narts and stu	dent need to	answer	any two na	rts of each (question Each part				
carries sever		parts and stu			any two pa		question. Each part				
Unit No.		C	ontent of E	ach Unit	+		Hours of Each				
Unit No.			JITCHT OF L		L		Unit				
Ι	Origin and develop	ment of oper	ations reso	rch (n E) modellin	na in OP	15				
I		-				ıg III U.K.,	15				
	applications of O.R			-		olution to					
	Formulation of line		• •		• •						
	LPP, properties of solutions.	a solution to	ule LPP, ge	neraung	exueme po	1111					
II	The simplex comp	itational proc	edure, deve	elopment	of minimu	m feasible	15				
	solution, a first feas	-		•							
	technique.		0		,						
III	-	and Charnes	M-method	with art	ificial varial	oles. The	15				
	r r novi nicenou				d and Charnes M-method with artificial variables. The						

	duality problem of linear programming and its economic interpretation,				
	transportation and assignment problems.				
IV	Game theory problem as a linear programming problem, integer	15			
	programming. Replacement models and sequencing theory. Inventory				
	management: characteristics of inventory systems. Classification of				
	items. Deterministic inventory systems with and without lead-time.				
Suggested H	Readings				
1. Taha, H.A	A. (2017). Operations Research: An Introduction, 10 th Edition. Pearson.				
2. Gass, S.I.	. (2010). Linear Programming, Methods and Applications, 5 th Edition. Dover	Books.			
3. Gross, D	3. Gross, D., Shortle, J.F., Thompson, J.M. & Harris, C.M. (2017). Fundamentals of Queueing Theory, 5 th				
Edition.	-	- •			

4. Water, D. (2013). Inventory Control and Management, 2nd Edition. Wiley.

Course	Course Name:				Course Code:			
No:	Statistical Inferen	nce - I			SBS ST	01 201 C 3	5104	
CC-6								
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per	
							Week: 4	
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	II	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60	
Total Evalua	ation Marks: 100	Examination	n Duratio	n:	3 ho	urs		
CIE: 30 Marks		Pre-requisite of course: NIL						
TEE: 70	Marks							
Course	The objective of est	timation theory	[,] is to arri	ve at an e	stimator t	hat exhibits	optimality. To	
Objective	provide a systemat	ic account of N	eyman Pe	earson the	ory of tes	ting and clo	sely related theory of	
	point estimation an	nd confidence s	ets, togeth	er with th	ieir applio	cations.		
Course	After completing th	nis course, stud	ent is exp	ected to le	earn the fo	ollowing:		
Outcomes:								
	CO1: Understand	he various esti	mation an	d testing	procedure	es to deal wi	th real life problems.	
	CO2: Learn about	the Fisher Info	rmation, l	ower bou	nds to var	iance of est	imators, MVUE.	
	CO3: Understand	the concept of	Neyman-	Pearson f	undament	al lemma, U	JMP test and interval	
	estimation.							
	CO4: Understand	the concept of	of critical	regions,	likelihoo	d ratio test	with its asymptotic	
	distribution.							
	1	COU	RSE SYI	LLABUS				

NOTE:

1. Question no. 1 has seven parts and students need to answer any four. Each part carries three and half Marks.

2. Question no. 2 to 5 have three parts and student need to answer any two parts of each question. Each part carries seven marks

Unit No.	Content of Each Unit	Hours of Each Unit
Ι	Criteria of a good estimator- unbiasedness, consistency,	15
	efficiency, sufficiency. Minimal sufficient statistic.	
	Exponential and Pitman families of distributions. Cramer-Rao	
	lower bound approach to obtain minimum variance unbiased	
	estimator. Uniformly minimum variance unbiased estimator,	
	Complete statistic, Rao-Blackwell theorem, Lehmann-Scheffe	
	theorem.	
II	Method of moments, minimum chi-square estimation,	15
	maximum likelihood estimator and its properties, CAN &	
	BAN estimators. Ancillary statistic and Basu's theorem.	

	Simple and composite hypothesis, concept of critical regions,						
	test functions, two types of error, power of the test, level of						
	significance, Neyman-Pearson lemma, uniformly most						
	powerful (UMP) tests.						
III	Types A, A1 critical regions, likelihood ratio test (LRT) with	15					
	its asymptotic distribution, UMP tests for monotone likelihood						
	ratio family of distributions. Similar tests with Neyman						
	structure, Construction of similar and UMPU tests through						
	Neyman structure.						
IV	Confidence interval, construction of confidence intervals	15					
	using pivotal, shortest expected length confidence interval,						
	uniformly most accurate one-sided confidence interval and its						
	relation to UMP test for one sided null against one sided						
	alternative hypothesis.						
Suggested R	Suggested Readings:						
1. Johnson,	R.A. and Wichern, D.W. (2015): Applied Multivariate Statis	stical Analysis, Sixth Edition,					
Pearson H	Education India.						

- 2. Hardle, W.K. and Hlavka, Z. (2015): Multivariate Statistics, Springer.
- 3. Anderson, T.W. (2003): An Introduction to Multivariate Statistical Analysis, Third Edition, Wiley.
- 4. Härdle, W.K. and Simar, L. (2015): Applied Multivariate Statistical Analysis, Springer.
- 5. Singh, B.M. (2004): Multivariate statistical analysis, South Asian Publishers.

Course	Course Name: Re	Regression AnalysisCourse Code: SBS S					ST 01 202 C 3104				
No:											
CC-7											
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per				
							Week: 4				
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	II	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60				
	Total Evaluation Marks: 100Examination Duration:3 hours										
	Marks										
TEE: 70	Marks	Pre-requisi	te of cours	e: NIL							
Course	The objectives of the	nis course are	to develop	theoretic	cal foundati	on of regre	ssion models and				
Objective	understand fundam	ental concept	ts of regress	sion analy	ysis.						
Course	On completion of t	his course, st	udents will	be able t	0:						
Outcomes:	CO1: Understand	simple and m	ultiple linea	ar regress	sion models	with their a	applications.				
	CO2: Learn the fit	ting of these	models to si	imulated	and real da	ta sets.					
	CO3: Learn mode	el adequacy	using class	ical diag	gnostics, av	vareness of	f potential problems				
	(outliers, etc.) and										
	CO4: Understand				-	neralized li	near models.				
		CO	URSE SYI	LLABUS	5						
	Question no. 1 has se	ven parts and	l students n	leed to a	nswer any f	four. Each p	part carries three and				
half Marks.											
-	no. 2 to 5 have three	parts and stud	dent need to	answer	any two pa	rts of each c	uestion. Each part				
carries sever	n marks	~									
Unit No.		Ca	ontent of Ea	ach Unit			Hours of Each				
T	C' 1 L' D	·	1 1'	· ·	117		Unit				
Ι	Simple Linear Reg	-		-		-	15				
	estimation of parameters Interval estimation			-	-	-					
	observations. Coe			-							
	likelihood. Multipl				•						
	Estimation of the r	-		-	-						
	regression. Confid	-			-	-					
	determination and		1	U U							
II			linearity be	Model Adequacy: Checking of linearity between study and explanatory 15							
	variable, Residual	variable, Residual Analysis, Detection and treatment of outliers, Residual									
		Analysis, Det	tatistic. Outlier test based on Studentized Residual (R-								
	plots. The PRESS	-		treatmen							
1	plots. The PRESS student). Test for l	statistic. Outl	ier test base	treatmen d on Stu	dentized Re	esidual (R-					
	-	statistic. Outl ack of fit of t	ier test base he regressio	treatmen d on Stu on mode	dentized Re l. Transforr	esidual (R- nation and					
	student). Test for 1	statistic. Outlack of fit of to orrect Mode	ier test base he regressio el Inadequ	treatmen d on Stu on mode lacies:	dentized Re l. Transforr Variance	esidual (R- nation and stabilizing					

	Leverage and Influence: Leverage, measures of influence.					
III	Generalized and weighted least square estimation. Polynomial	15				
	Regression Models: Polynomial models in one variable. Orthogonal					
	Polynomials. Piecewise polynomial (Splines). Variable Selection and					
	Model Building: Incorrect model specifications. Evaluation of subset					
	regression model. Computational techniques for variable selection.					
IV	Logistic and Poisson regression models: Introduction, Linear predictor	15				
	and link functions, logit, probit, odds ratio, maximum likelihood					
	estimation, test of hypothesis. Generalized linear models: Exponential					
	family of distribution, Linear predictors and link functions, Maximum					
	likelihood estimation of GLM. Prediction and confidence interval with					
	GLM.					
Suggested Readings						
1. Montegomery, D.C., Peck, E.A. & Vining, G.G. (2015). Introduction to Linear Regression Analysis, 5th						
Edition. V	Viley.					
2. Rao, C.R.	(2009). Linear Statistical Inference and its Applications, 2^{nd} Edition. Wiley.					

3. Draper, N.R. & Smith, H. (2011). Applied Regression Analysis, 3rd Edition. Wiley.

4. Chatterjee, S. and Hadi, A.S. (2012). Regression Analysis by Example, 5th Edition. Wiley.

5. Fox, J. and Weisberg, S. (2019). An R Companion to Applied Regression, 3rd Edition. Sage Publications.

Course	Course Name: De	rse Name: Design of Experiments Co					Course Code: SBS ST 01 203 C 3104			
No:										
CC-8										
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per			
							Week: 4			
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	II	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60			
Total Evalu	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	n Duratio	n:	3 hou	ırs				
CIE: 30	Marks	Pre-requisi	te of cours	se: NIL						
TEE: 70	Marks									
Course	To provide orientat	tion of statistic	es while de	signing st	tatistical ex	xperiments,	particularly in			
Objective		the analysis of	-		-	-	to various statistical e data, construction			
Course	After completing the	his course, stu	dent is exp	ected to l	earn the fo	llowing:				
	 CO1: Understand to ANCOVA. CO2: Construct co analysis. CO3: Design and a BIBD relative 	omplete and paralyse incom	artially cor	nfounded	factorial de	esigns and				
	CO4: Understand	the concepts	of first ord	ler, orthog	gonal and t	reatment-co	ontrol designs.			
		COU	URSE SYI	LLABUS						
NOTE:										
Marks.	no. 2 to 5 have three					-	arries three and half question. Each part			
Unit No.		Content	of Each U	Init		Hor	rs of Each Unit			
I	Introduction to des				inciples	1100	15			
I							15			
	of design of experiments: randomisation, replication and local control. Uniformity trials. Analysis of basic design, asymptotic									
	relative efficiency,	•		0	• •					
	covariance for CRI			,						
						1				
II	Factorial experime	nts: 2^k . 3^2 and	3 ³ system	s only. Co	omplete		15			
II	and partial confour	nts: 2 ^k , 3 ² and ding, factorial					15			

	quarter fraction of the 2^k design. Alias structure in fractional	
	factorials and other designs.	
III		15
	Incomplete block design: balanced incomplete block design,	
	simple lattice design, split-plot design, strip-plot design,	
	comparison of two treatments, efficiency of BIBD relative to	
	RBD.	
IV	Response surface methodology, first order designs, and	15
	orthogonal designs, treatment-control designs, model variation	
	and use of transformation.	
Suggeste	d Readings:	
1. Montg	gomery, D.C. (2013). Design and Analysis of Experiments, 8th Edition. With	iley.
2. Touter	uburg, H. & Shalabh (2010). Statistical Analysis of Designed Experiments	s, 3 rd Edition. Springer.
3 Cobb	G W (2014) Introduction to Design and Analysis of Experiments. Wiley	

3. Cobb, G.W. (2014). Introduction to Design and Analysis of Experiments. Wiley.

4. Lawson, J. (2014). Design and Analysis of Experiments with R. CRC Press.

Course	Course Name: Practical 102				Course Code: SBS ST 01 204 C 0044			
No:								
CC-9								
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact H	rs per
							Week:	8
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	II	0	0	4	4	Total Hou	rs: 120
	ation Marks: 100 Marks	Examinatio	on Duratio	n:	3 hou	ırs		
	Marks	Pre-requisi	te of cours	e: NIL				
Course	To provide orient	tation of stat	istics while	e designi	ing statisti	cal experim	ents, particu	larly ir
Objective	agricultural set-up	and in pharm	naceutical p	oroductio	n processe	s. Exposure	to various s	tatistica
	designs leading to	to the analysis of variance, eliminating heterogeneity of the data, constructio						struction
	of designs will be	provided.						
Course	CO1: Understand	simple and m	ultiple line	ar regress	sion model	s with their a	applications.	
Outcomes:	CO2: Understand	the various es	stimation ar	nd testing	, procedure	s to deal wit	th real life pr	oblems.
	CO3: Understand	the concepts of	of design of	f experim	nents and a	pplication of	f ANOVA,	
	ANCOVA.							
	CO4: Construct c	complete and p	partially con	nfounded	l factorial d	lesigns and p	perform their	
	analysis.							
	•	CO	URSE SY	LLABUS	S			
Unit No.		Co	ontent of E	ach Unit	t		Hou	rs
Practicals ba	sed on Statistical In	ference - I (SI	BS ST 01 2	01 C 310	4), Regress	sion	120)
Analysis (SE	BS ST 01 202 C 310	4) and Design	of Experir	nents (SE	BS ST 01 2	03 C		
3104).								

Course	Course Name:				Course Code:			
No:	Time Series and S	tatistical Qualit	y Control		SBS ST	01 201 DC	E 3104	
DCEC-1								
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per	
							Week: 4	
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	II	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60	
	ation Marks: 100 Marks	Examination	n Duratior	1:	3 ho	urs		
	Marks	Pre-requisite of course: NIL						
Course	The objective of the	is course is to	equip the s	tudents of	f M.Sc. S	tatistics wit	n knowledge of	
Objective	industrial statistics	as well as app	lications of	Time ser	ries in rea	l life.		
Course	After completing t	his course, stud	lent is expe	ected to le	earn the fo	ollowing:		
Outcomes:								
	CO1: Study the co	omponents of ti	me series a	nd its use	e to foreca	ast the futur	e values.	
	CO2: Learn auto c	ovariance and	auto-correl	ation fun	ctions.			
	CO3: Study the co	ncept and appl	ications of	control c	harts for	variables an	d attributes.	
	CO4: Understand	different samp	ling inspect	tion plans	and their	r application	1S.	
	1	COI	JRSE SYL	TADIO				

NOTE:

1. Question no. 1 has seven parts and students need to answer any four. Each part carries three and half Marks.

2. Question no. 2 to 5 have three parts and student need to answer any two parts of each question. Each part carries seven marks

Unit No.	Content of Each Unit	Hours of Each Unit
Ι	Time series: objects, decomposition, examples of time series,	15
	trend component, polynomial, logistic, Gompertz, log-normal	
	trend functions, smoothing of moving average, Spencer's	
	formulae and effects, variate difference method, Measurement	
	of seasonal and cyclical functions, Peridogram and harmonic	
	analysis.	
II	Concepts of auto regression, autocorrelation, partial	15
	autocorrelation and correlogram analysis. Linear models for	
	stationary time series. First order moving average (MA(1))	
	process, second order moving average (MA(2)) process. First	
	order autoregressive process (AR(1)), second order	

	autoregressive process (AR(2)). Autoregressive moving	
	average (ARMA) and autoregressive integrated moving	
	average (ARIMA) models.	
III	Concept of quality and meaning of control, Chance and	15
	assignable causes of quality variation, product and process	
	controls. Concept of 3-sigma limits. Modified and	
	specifications limits. Different types of control charts like \bar{X} ,	
	R, np, p and c with their applications in industry.	
IV	Sampling inspection v/s 100% inspection. Single, double,	15
	multiple and sequential sampling plans for attributes.	
	Operating characteristic (OC), AOQL, ASN and ATI curves.	
	Concept of producer's and consumer's risk, AQL and LTPD.	
	Variable sampling plans.	
Suggested H	Readings:	

1. Montgomery, D.C., Jennings, C.L. & Kulahci, M. (2015). Introduction to Time Series Analysis and Forecasting, 2nd Edition. Wiley.

2. Brockwell, P.J. & Davis R.A. (2016). Introduction to Time Series and Forecasting, 2nd Edition. Springer.

3. Montgomery, D.C. (2012). Introduction to Statistical Quality Control, 7th Edition. Wiley.

4. Grant, E. & Leavenworth, R. (2012). Statistical Quality Control, 7th Edition. Tata McGraw Hill.

No: DCEC-2				CII	PERATIONS RESEARCH Course Code: SBS S 3104						
					5104						
Batch:	Programme:	mme: Semester: L T				Credits	Contact Hrs per				
Daten.	Trogramme.	Semester.	Ľ		P	Creatis	Week: 4				
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	п	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60				
Total Evalua	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duratio	n:	3 hou	ırs					
CIE: 30	Marks	Pre-requisi	ite of cours	e: NIL							
TEE: 70	Marks										
Course	To provide the idea	as of formulat	ting mathen	natical m	nodeling and	l their optin	num solution in the				
Objective	context of practical problems belonging to Government/Private Sectors. Also, to give students a firm foundation in the advanced optimization techniques for the solution of the problems covered in course contents.										
Course	On completion of t	his course, st	udents will	be able t	to:						
Outcomes:	CO1: Identify and develop operational research models from the verbal description of the rea										
	system.										
	CO2: Understand the characteristics of different types of decision-making environments and										
	decision-making ap	-									
	CO3: Understand				eded to sol	ve optimiza	tion problems.				
	CO4: Analyze the		1 0								
		CO	OURSE SY	LLABU	S						
NOTE:											
1. Question	no. 1 has seven par	rts and stude	nts need to	answer	any four. I	Each part c	arries three and half				
Marks.											
	no. 2 to 5 have three	parts and stud	dent need to	o answer	any two pa	rts of each o	question. Each part				
carries seven	marks										
Unit No.		Co	ontent of E	ach Uni	t		Hours of Each				
				1 / 2 =			Unit				
Ι	Origin and develop	1				ng in O.R.,	15				
	applications of O.F					1					
	Formulation of linear programming problem (LPP), graphical solution to										
	LPP, properties of solutions.	a solution to t	the LPP, ge	nerating	extreme po	ınt					
II	The simplex comp	utational proc	edure, deve	elopment	t of minimu	m feasible	15				
	solution, a first fea	sible solution	using slack	x variable	es, the artifi	cial basis					
	technique. Two ph	ase method a	nd Charnes	M-meth	od with arti	ficial					
ļ		ity nuchlana	of linear pro	arammi	ng and its e	conomic					

	interpretation, transportation and assignment problems.	
III	Inventory management: characteristics of inventory systems.	15
	Classification of items. Deterministic inventory systems with and without	
	lead-time. All unit and incremental discounts. Single period stochastic	
	models.	
IV	Queueing Theory: Introduction of the queuing system, Various	15
	components of a queueing system. Pure Birth Process; Pure Death	
	Process, Birth and Death Process, M/M/1, M/M/1 (Generalized),	
	$M/M/1/FCFS/K/\infty$, $M/M/C$, Erlang's loss model.	
Suggested	Readings	
1. Taha, H.	A. (2017). Operations Research: An Introduction, 10 th Edition. Pearson.	
2. Gass, S.I	I. (2010). Linear Programming, Methods and Applications, 5 th Edition. Dover	Books.
3. Gross, D	D., Shortle, J.F., Thompson, J.M. & Harris, C.M. (2017). Fundamentals of Q	Queueing Theory, 5 th
Edition.	Wiley.	
4 117 / 17		

4. Water, D. (2013). Inventory Control and Management, 2nd Edition. Wiley.

Course	Course Name: Ap	plied Statistic	Course	Code: SBS ST 01 201 GE 3104						
No:										
GEC-3										
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per			
							Week: 4			
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	II	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60			
Total Evalu	ation Marks: 100									
	Marks	Examination	on Duration	n:	3 Ho	urs				
	Marks	Pre-requis	ite of cours	e: NIL						
Course	The course aims to	study various	s models and	d compoi	nents of tir	ne series ai	nalysis for			
Objective	forecasting purpose	es and various	s methods to	o control	the quality	of a produ	ct. It also gives the			
	study of distribution	n of populatio	on with resp	ect to bir	th, migrati	on, aging a	and death.			
Course	After completing th	nis course, stu	ident is expe	ected to le	earn the fo	llowing:				
Outcomes:										
	CO1: Study the con	mponents of	time series a	and their	measurem	ent.				
	CO2: Study proces	CO2: Study process control and its tools-control chart for variables and attributes.								
	CO3: Learn the bas	sic measures	of mortality	and ferti	lity and th	eir applicat	tion.			
	CO4: Understand 1	ife tables and	their uses i	n real life	e problems	5.				
		CO	URSE SYL	LABUS						
NOTE:										
1. Question	no. 1 has seven par	ts and studer	nts need to	answer a	ny four. I	Each part c	carries three and half			
Marks.										
2. Question 1	no. 2 to 5 have three j	parts and stud	lent need to	answer a	iny two pai	rts of each	question. Each part			
carries seven	ı marks									
Unit No.			t of Each U			Hours of Each Unit				
Ι	Time Series: Com	ponents of t	ime series,	Decomp	osition of		15			
	time series- Addit	tive and multiplicative model with their								
	merits and demerits, Illustrations of time series, measurement									
		of trend by method of moving averages, method of semi-								
	averages and meth	averages and method of least squares (linear, quadratic and								
	exponential). Measurement of seasonal variations by method									
	of simple averages,	method of ra	tio to trend.							
II	Statistical Quality	-					15			
	in industrial resear	-								
	limits, causes of va	-	•		-					
	General theory of a		-	-						
	control charts for v		oar and R-ch	narts, con	trol charts					
1	for attributes: p and	l c-charts.								

III	Demographic Methods: Introduction, measurement of	15
	population, rates and ratios of vital events, measurement of	
	mortality: Crude Death Rate, Specific Death Rate (w. r. t. age	
	and sex), Infant Mortality Rate, Standardized death rates.	
IV	Life (mortality) tables: definition of its main functions and	15
	uses, measurement of fertility and reproduction: Crude Birth	
	Rate, General Fertility Rate and Total Fertility Rate.	
	Measurement of population growth: Gross Reproductive Rate,	
	Net Reproductive Rate.	
Suggested R	eadings:	
1. Mukhopa	ndhyay, P. (2011). Applied Statistics, 2 nd Edition. Books and Allied	l (P.) Ltd.
2. Goon, A.	M., Gupta, M.K. & Dasgupta, B. (2016). Fundamentals of Statisti	cs, Vol. II. 9th Edition. World
Press.		

- 3. Montegomery, D.C. (2013). Statistical Quality Control: A Modern Introduction, 7th Edition. Wiley.
- **4.** Burr, J.T. (2014). Elementary Statistical Quality Control, 2nd Edition. CRC Press.

No: GEC-4	Course Name: Bio	statistics			Course C	ode: SBS S	ST 01 202 GE 3104			
GEC-4										
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per			
			_	_			Week: 4			
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	II	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60			
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	11	3	1	0	4	1 otal Hours: 60			
Total Evalua	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duration	n:	3 hou	rs	I			
CIE: 30 1	Marks									
		Pre-requisi	te of course	e: NIL						
TEE: 70 I	Marks									
Course	The objective of	this course	is to defi	ine a v	ariety of	data types,	representation and			
Objective	interpretation of da	ta, sampling	techniques a	and desig	gn of experi	ments.				
Course	After completing th	nis course, stu	ident is exp	ected to	learn the fo	llowing:				
Outcomes:										
	CO1: able to learn	about differe	nt types of	data & s	cales also ta	bulated rep	resentation of data.			
	CO2: understand how to represent data graphically.									
	CO3: able to lear	n how to co	llect sampl	es and	analyze the	m by using	g different sampling			
	techniques.									
	CO4: understand th	ne concept of	design of e	xperime	nts and thei	r applicatio	ns.			
		CO	URSE SYI	LABUS	5					
NOTE:										
1. Question	no. 1 has seven par	ts and stude	nts need to	answer	any four. l	Each part c	arries three and half			
Marks.										
2. Question n	o. 2 to 5 have three	parts and stud	dent need to	answer	any two pa	rts of each o	uestion. Each part			
carries seven	marks									
Unit No.										
		C	ontent of Ea	ach Unit	ţ		Hours of Each			
		C	ontent of Ea	ach Unit	t		Hours of Each Unit			
Ι	Statistical Data, Ty					e &				
I	Statistical Data, Ty continuous data, Pr	pes of Data:	attributes ar	nd variab	les, discret		Unit			
1	•	pes of Data: imary data, S	attributes ar becondary d	ıd variab ata, Diffe	les, discrete erent types	of scales-	Unit			
1	continuous data, Pr	pes of Data: imary data, S atio and inter	attributes ar secondary d val. Present	nd variab ata, Diffe ation of e	les, discrete erent types	of scales-	Unit			
I	continuous data, Pr nominal, ordinal, ra	pes of Data: imary data, S atio and inter nore factors o	attributes ar becondary d val. Presenta of classifica	nd variab ata, Diffe ation of e tion.	oles, discreto erent types data: Const	of scales-	Unit			
	continuous data, Pr nominal, ordinal, ra tables with one or r	pes of Data: imary data, S atio and inter nore factors of graphical rep	attributes ar Secondary d val. Presenta of classifica resentation	d variab ata, Diff ation of o tion. of data:	oles, discreto erent types data: Const Pictorial	of scales- ruction of	Unit 15			
	continuous data, Pr nominal, ordinal, ra tables with one or r Diagrammatic and	pes of Data: imary data, S atio and inter nore factors of graphical rep chart, Pie Ch	attributes ar Secondary d val. Present of classifica resentation hart, histogra	nd variab ata, Diffe ation of e tion. of data: am, frequ	oles, discreto erent types data: Const Pictorial uency polyg	of scales- ruction of gon,	Unit 15			
	continuous data, Pr nominal, ordinal, ra tables with one or r Diagrammatic and representation, Bar	pes of Data: imary data, S atio and inter nore factors of graphical rep chart, Pie Ch d ogives. Ste	attributes ar decondary d val. Present of classifica resentation nart, histogra m and leaf o	nd variab ata, Diff ation of o tion. of data: am, freque chart. Bo	oles, discreto erent types data: Const Pictorial uency polygo ox Plot Cent	of scales- ruction of gon,	Unit 15			
	continuous data, Pr nominal, ordinal, ra tables with one or r Diagrammatic and representation, Bar frequency curve an	pes of Data: imary data, S atio and inter nore factors of graphical rep chart, Pie Ch d ogives. Ste easures: Mea	attributes ar becondary d val. Presenta of classifica resentation hart, histogra m and leaf o n, Median a	nd variab ata, Diff ation of o tion. of data: am, freque chart. Bo nd Mode	oles, discreto erent types data: Const Pictorial uency polyg ox Plot Cent e	of scales- ruction of gon, ral	Unit 15			
II	continuous data, Pr nominal, ordinal, ra tables with one or r Diagrammatic and representation, Bar frequency curve an tendency and its ma	pes of Data: imary data, S atio and inter nore factors of graphical rep chart, Pie Ch d ogives. Ste easures: Mea tion and sam	attributes ar becondary d val. Present of classifica resentation hart, histogra m and leaf o n, Median a ple, census	d variab ata, Diff ation of o tion. of data: am, freque chart. Bo nd Mode and sam	oles, discreto erent types data: Const Pictorial uency polyg ox Plot Cent e ple surveys	of scales- ruction of gon, ral , Basic	Unit 15 15			

	probability sample; simple random sampling with and without	
	replacement; Stratified sampling; Systematic sampling.	
IV	Experimental designs: Terminology, experimental error, basic principles,	15
	uniformity trials, fertility contour maps, choice of size and shape of plots	
	and blocks. Basic designs: Completely Randomized Design (CRD),	
	Randomized Block Design (RBD), Latin Square Design (LSD) – layout,	
	model and statistical analysis, relative efficiency, analysis with missing	
	observations.	
1. Goon	, A.M., Gupta, M.K. & Dasgupta, B. (2016). Fundamentals of Statistics,	Vol. I & II. World
Press		
2. Das, 1	N.G. (2012). Statistical Methods, Vol I & II. Tata McGraw Hill.	
	el, W.W. & Cross, C.L. (2012). Biostatistics: A Foundation for Analysis in Edition. Wiley.	the Health Sciences,

4. Montgomery, D. C. (2008): Design and Analysis of Experiments, John Wiley.

Course	Course Name:	Course Code: SBS ST 01 301 C								
No:	Multivariate Analy	alysis								
CC-10	-									
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per			
							Week: 4			
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	III	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60			
Total Evalu	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duratio	n:	3 hou	rs				
CIE: 30	Marks									
		Pre-requisi	te of cours	e: NIL						
TEE: 70	Marks									
Course	The main objective of	f this course	e is to intro	duce stud	lents to the	analysis oj	f observations on			
Objective	several correlated ra	ındom varia	bles for a n	umber of	f individual	s. Multivar	riate analysis is			
	applicable in almost	ost all scientific studies, for example in Anthropology, Life sciences,								
	Agriculture and Eco.	nomics, whe	en one deals	s with sev	eral variał	oles simulta	ineously.			
Course	After completing thi	s course, stu	dent is exp	ected to 1	earn the fo	llowing:				
Outcomes:										
	CO1: Account for important theorems and concepts in multivariate analysis.									
	CO2: Understand th	e concept of	Wishart ar	nd Hotelli	ing's T^2 d	istribution.				
							esponding univariate			
	techniques.						1 0			
	-	istical infer	ence about	multiva	riate mean	s including	g hypothesis testing,			
	confidence reg					·				
			URSE SYI	LABUS						
NOTE:										
	no. 1 has seven parts	and studer	nts need to	answer a	anv four F	Each nart o	arries three and half			
Marks.	no. i nus seven purts				any rour. I	aon pur c				
	no. 2 to 5 have three pa	arts and stud	lent need to	answera	any two nai	ts of each	question Each part			
carries sever	-	arts und stud			ing two pu		question. Luch pur			
Unit No.		Content	t of Each U	nit		Hou	rs of Each Unit			
I	Multivariate norm			proper	ties and		15			
•	characterization. Ran		·				10			
	distribution. Maxim	-	-							
	Distribution of same			_						
	mean vector when				-					
	normal distribution.									
II	Wishart matrix, its c						15			
11							15			
	sample generalized	variance. H	lotelling's	I ⁻ statist	tic and its					

	distribution and properties. Applications in tests on mean	
	vector for one and more multivariate normal populations.	
	Mahalanobis' D^2 .	
III	[Course Outcome (s) No. : CO3]	15
	Likelihood ratio test criteria for testing of independence of sets	
	of variables, equality of covariance matrices, identity of	
	several multivariate normal populations, equality of a	
	covariance matrix to a given matrix, equality of a mean vector	
	and a covariance matrix to a given vector and a given matrix.	
IV	[Course Outcome (s) No. : CO4]	15
	Classification and discrimination procedures for	
	discrimination between two multivariate normal populations,	
	sample discriminant function, tests associated with	
	discriminant functions, classification into more than two	
	multivariate normal populations. Principal components,	
	canonical variables and canonical correlations. Multivariate	
	analysis of variance [MANOVA] of one-way classified data.	
	Wilk's lambda criterion.	
Suggested R	Readings:	
1. Rohatgi,	V.K. & Saleh, A.K. Md.E. (2015). An Introduction to Probability	lity and Statistics, 3 rd Edition
Wiley.		
2. Lehmann	, E.L. & Casella, G. (2014). Theory of Point Estimation, 2 nd Edition	on. Springer.
3. Lehmann	, E.L. & Romano, J.P. (2010). Testing Statistical Hypotheses, 3rd H	Edition. Springer.
4. Casella, C	G. & Berger, R.L. (2013). Statistical Inference, 2 nd Edition. Cengag	ge Learning.
		-

Course	Course Name: Sta	tistical Infere	ence-II		Course	Code: SBS	ST 01 302 C 3104			
No:										
CC-11										
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per			
							Week: 4			
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	III	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60			
	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duration	n:	3 ho	urs				
	Marks									
TEE: 70	Marks	Pre-requisi	ite of cours	e: NIL						
Course	The main objective	of the course	e is to provi	de the de	tailed know	wledge of the	ne characterization of			
Objective	another inferential p	procedure that	t is Bayesia	in and no	n-paramet	ric Inferenc	e.			
Course	After completing th	is course, stu	dent is exp	ected to l	earn the fo	llowing:				
Outcomes:										
	CO1: Describe the	e role of the posterior distribution, the likelihood function, prior and the								
	posterior distribution about a parameter in Bayesian framework.									
	CO2: Understand inferences for lifetime models in Bayesian framework.									
	CO3: Learn the basic concepts of nonparametric techniques.									
	CO4: Understand the sequential probability ratio test and its application.									
		CO	URSE SYI	LABUS						
NOTE:										
1. Question Marks.	no. 1 has seven part	s and studer	nts need to	answer a	any four.	Each part c	arries three and half			
	no. 2 to 5 have three p	parts and stud	lent need to	answer a	ny two pa	rts of each	question. Each part			
carries seven	-						1 L L			
Unit No.		Conten	t of Each U	nit		Hou	rs of Each Unit			
Ι	Elements of the Bay	yesian paradi	gm. Introdu	ction to p	orior and		15			
	posterior distributions, loss functions. Bayes risks, Bayesian									
	paradigm versus classical paradigm. Prior distribution,									
	subjective determination of prior distribution, improper priors,									
	non-informative priors, conjugate prior families, construction									
	of conjugate families using sufficient statistic for fixed									
	dimensions.									
II	Bayesian estimation	n of paramete	ers of some	well-kno	wn		15			
	distributions like bi	nomial, mult	inomial, Po	isson, no	rmal,					
	lognormal, exponer	tial, Rayleig	h and Weib	ull distrit	outions.					
	Credible and highes	st posterior de	ensity (HPD) interva	l, HPD					
	credible intervals in	-	-							
	Weibull distribution									

Concept of nonparametric and distribution-free methods, probability integral transformation, empirical distribution function, kernel, one-sample and two-sample <i>U</i> -Statistics, test of independence, sign test, rank-order statistics, Wilcoxon	15
function, kernel, one-sample and two-sample <i>U</i> -Statistics, test of independence, sign test, rank-order statistics, Wilcoxon	
of independence, sign test, rank-order statistics, Wilcoxon	
signed-Rank test. Wald-Wolfowitz runs test, Kolmogorov-	
Smirnov two-sample test, median test, Mann-Whitney U test.	
The sequential probability ratio test (SPRT) and its application	15
to binomial, Poisson, geometric, exponential, normal,	
operating characteristic (OC) function of SPRT, average	
sample number (ASN) function and their application, Wald's	
fundamental identity and its uses.	
	to binomial, Poisson, geometric, exponential, normal, operating characteristic (OC) function of SPRT, average sample number (ASN) function and their application, Wald's

Suggested Readings:

1. Berger, J.O. (2013): Statistical Decision Theory and Bayesian Analysis, Springer.

- 2. Hollander, M., Wolfe, D. and Chicken, E. (2013): Nonparametric Statistical Methods, 3rd Edition, Wiley.
- 3. Gibbons, J.D. and Chakraborti, S. (2010): Nonparametric Statistical Inference, 5th Edition, CRC Press.
- Rohatgi, V.K. & Saleh, A.K. Md.E. (2015). An Introduction to Probability and Statistics, 3rd Edition. Wiley.

Course	Course Name: Eco	onometrics			Course (Code: SBS S	ST 01 303 C 3	104	
No:									
CC-12									
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs	per	
	_						Week:	4	
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	III	3	1	0	4	Total Hour	rs: 60	
	ation Marks: 100 Marks	Examination Duration: 3 hours							
	Marks	Pre-requisi	te of cours	e: NIL					
Course Objective	The purpose of this various functions for		-				etric technique	es,	
Course	On completion of the	nis course, st	udents will	be able t	.0:				
Outcomes:	CO1: Understand the	e basic conce	epts of econ	ometric	models.				
	co1: Learn knowledge of various econometric models, estimation methods and related								
	econometric theories.								
	CO1: Understand the statistical techniques to model relationships between variables and mak								
	predictions.								
	CO1: Learn how to c	conduct econ	ometric ana	alysis of	data.				
	•	CO	URSE SYI	LLABU	S				
Marks.	no. 1 has seven part no. 2 to 5 have three p n marks				-	-			
Unit No.		Content of Each Unit						Each	
		Unit							
Ι	Introduction to eco	nometrics. A	A review of	f least s	quares and	maximum	15		
	likelihood estimatio								
	model and their p								
	prediction, construct								
	Regression analysi								
	estimation method	and its p	roperties.	Autocorr	elation, so	ources and			
	consequences, Auto Watson test.	oregressive]	process test	ts for au	itocorrelatio	on, Durbin			
II	Problem of M	ulticollinear	ity, its	implica	tions S	ource of	15		
				mpnee	mons. D	04100 01	10		
	multicollinearity, to	ools for har	•	•					

tests for it, estimation procedures under

Remedies for multicollinearity. Ridge regression. Heteroskedasticity,

heteroskedastic disturbances, Bartlett's test, Breusch Pagan test and

consequences

and

	Goldfelf Quandt test. Dummy Variable Models.	
III	Specification Error Analysis, Tests for Structural Change and Stability,	15
	Asymptotic theory and regressors. Stein-Rule Estimation. Instrumental	
	variable estimation. Measurement Error Models.	
IV	Simultaneous equations model, problem of identification, necessary and	15
	sufficient condition for the identifiability of parameters in a structural	
	equation, ordinary least squares, indirect least squares, two-stage least	
	squares and limited information maximum likelihood method.	
Suggested F	Readings	
1. Gujrati, I	D.N. & Porter, D.C. (2017). Basic Econometrics, 6 th Edition. McGraw Hill.	
2. Maddala,	G.S. & Lahiri, K. (2010). Introduction to Econometrics, 4 th Edition. Wiley.	

3. Greene, W.H. (2012). Econometric Analysis, 7th Edition. Pearson.

4. Studenmund, A.H. & Johnson, B.K. (2017). Using Econometrics: A Practical Guide, 7th Edition. Pearson.

Course	Course Name: Seminar			Course Code: SBS ST 01 304 C 4004			
No:							
CC-13							
Batch:	Programme: Semester: L T P Credits				Credits	Contact Hrs per	
							Week: 4
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	III	4	0	0	4	Total Hours: 60
Total Evalua	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duratio	on:	3 Ho	urs	
CIE: 30	Marks	Pre-requisi	te of cours	se: NIL			
TEE: 70	Marks						
Course	The purpose of thi	s course is to	give studer	nts a solid	foundatio	n in commu	nication skill of
Objective	statistical techniqu	ies					
Course	CO1: Understand	the basic cond	cepts of eco	onometric	models.		
Outcomes:	CO2: Understand	inferences for	lifetime n	nodels in]	Bayesian f	ramework.	
	CO3: Understand	the concept of	f multivari	ate norma	ıl distributi	ion.	
	I	CO	URSE SY	LLABUS	8		
Unit No.		Co	ontent of E	Cach Unit	-		Hours
Each student	t must present at least one seminar which will be followed by discussion 60					60	
session with	participation from o	other students	and the con	ncerned fa	aculty men	nbers	
present. The	student must also su	ubmit the slide	es/write-up	of the pro-	esentation	content to	
the Student A	Advisor (Faculty). T	he seminar, p	articipatior	n in discus	ssions, the	submitted	
slides and ov	verall attendance (as	per ordinance	e) will form	n the basis	s of the eva	aluation.	
	e no separate final e	C (1 ·					1

Course	Course Name: Practical 103				Course Code: SBS ST 01 305 C 0044				
No:									
CC-14									
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per		
							Week: 8		
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	III	0	0	4	4 4 Total Hours:			
Total Evalu	ation Marks: 100	Examination	n Duratio	n:	3 hou	ırs			
CIE: 30	Marks	Pre-requisite of course: NIL							
TEE: 70	Marks								
Course	The purpose of this	s course is to g	ive studer	nts a solid	l foundatio	n in multiva	riate techniques,		
Objective	problems of estimation	ation and analy	sis econo	metric mo	odels.				
Course	CO1: Understand	the concepts of	of multiva	riate norn	nal distribu	tion with he	elp of R software		
Outcomes:	CO2: Understand	the concepts a	malysis ec	conometri	c models v	with help of	R software		
	CO3: Understand	the concepts p	point and i	nterval es	stimator es	timation, wi	th help of R software		
	1	CO	URSE SY	LLABUS	5				
Unit No.		Co	ntent of F	Cach Unit	t		Hours		
Practicals ba	sed on Multivariate	Analysis (SBS	ST 01 30	1 C 3104), Statistica	al	120		
Inference – I	I (SBS ST 01 302 C	3104) and Eco	onometric	s (SBS S	T 01 302 C	C 4004).			

Course No: DCEC-3	Course Name: Stor	chastic Proces	ses		Course	Code: SBS	ST 01 301 DCE 3104
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	T	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs perWeek:4
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	ш	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60
	a tion Marks: 100 Marks	Examinatio	n Duratior	1:	3 Hou	rs	
TEE: 70	70 Marks Pre-requisite of course: NIL						
Course Objective	The objective of thi stochastic processes computational technic	s in continuou	s time, also	to make	them able (to use vario	us analytical and
Course Outcomes:	After completing th CO1: Study the fun CO2: Understand M CO3: Study the bra	ndamental con Markov proces unching proces	cept of stoc ses and Ma s and its pr	hastic pro rkov cha operties.	ocesses and ins and the	l its applica	
NOTE: 1. Question n	CO4: Understand F	CO	URSE SYI	LLABUS		art carries th	nree and half Marks.
2. Question n carries seven	o. 2 to 5 have three p marks	parts and stude	ent need to a	answer ar	ny two parts	s of each qu	estion. Each part
Unit No.		Content	of Each U	nit		Hou	irs of Each Unit
Ι	Content of Each UnitStochastic Processes: Introduction, classification according to state space and time domain. Countable state Markov chains, transition probability matrix, Chapman-Kolmogorov equations, calculation of n-step transition probabilities and their limits, stationary distribution.						15
II	Branching Processes: Properties of generating function of branching processes, probability of ultimate extinction, distribution of the total number of progeny, generalization of the classical Galton-Watson branching process, general branching						15
III	processes, random walk and gambler's ruin problem.Continuous-time Markov Processes: Poisson process and related distributions, generalizations of Poisson process, simple birth- process, simple death-process, simple birth-death process, linear birth-death process. First passage time distribution.						15

IV	Renewal Theory: Elementary renewal theorem and applications. 15					
	Statement and uses of key renewal theorem, central limit					
	theorem for renewals, study of residual and excess lifetime's					
	process. Renewal reward Process, Markov renewal and semi-					
	Markov processes, Markov renewal equations.					
Suggestee	Readings:					
1. Medh	J. (2012). Stochastic Processes, 3 rd Edition. New Age International.					
2. Ross,	2. Ross, S.M. (2016). Stochastic Processes, 2 nd Edition. Wiley India.					
3 Karlin	Karlin S & Taylor H M (2012) A First Course in Stochastic Processes 2 nd Edition Academic Press					

- 3. Karlin, S. & Taylor, H.M. (2012). A First Course in Stochastic Processes, 2nd Edition. Academic Press.
- 4. Prabhu, N.U. (2010). Stochastic Processes: Basic Theory and its Applications. World Scientific.

Course	Course Name:Demography and Vital StatisticsCourse Code: SBS ST 01 302									
No:	3104									
DCEC-4										
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per			
							Week: 4			
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	III	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60			
Total Evalu	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	n Duratio	n:	3 Ho	urs				
CIE: 30	Marks	Pre-requisi	te of cours	e: NIL						
TEE: 70	Marks									
Course	The objective of the	course is to	make the s	tudents co	onversant	with variou	s techniques used in			
Objective	summarization and	analysis of da	ata related	to demog	aphic and	vital event	s.			
Course	After completing th	is course, stu	dent is exp	ected to le	earn the fo	llowing:				
Outcomes:			_			-				
	CO1: Understand t	he basic cond	cepts of der	nography	and vital	statistics.				
	CO2: Understand the trends of mortality and compare and contrast among different age and									
	sex group.									
	CO3: Identify the components of population change, including the effects of changing birth,									
	death and migration rates, and demonstrate their influences on age structure.									
	CO4: Do population	-				U				
		CO	URSE SYI	LLABUS						
NOTE:										
1. Question	no. 1 has seven part	s and studen	ts need to	answer a	ny four. I	Each part c	arries three and ha			
Marks.	_				-	_	arries unce and na			
2. Question	no. 2 to 5 have three p						arries three and ha			
carries sever		arts and stud	ent need to	answer a	ny two pa	rts of each				
Unit No.	1 marks	oarts and stud	ent need to	answer a	ny two pa	rts of each				
UIIIL 190.			ent need to		ny two pa					
		Content	of Each U	nit			question. Each part			
	Coverage and conte	Content nt errors in d	of Each U emographi	J nit c data, use	e of		question. Each part a rs of Each Unit			
	Coverage and conte balancing equations	Content nt errors in d and Chandra	of Each U emographic sekharan-I	init c data, uso Deming fo	e of ormula to		question. Each part a rs of Each Unit			
	Coverage and conte balancing equations check completeness	Content nt errors in d and Chandra of registratio	of Each U emographic isekharan-I on data, adj	U nit c data, uso Deming fo ustment c	e of ormula to of age		question. Each part a rs of Each Unit			
	Coverage and conte balancing equations	Content nt errors in d and Chandra of registration le, Myer and	of Each U emographio usekharan-I on data, adj UN indices	nit c data, uso Deming fo ustment c s, populati	e of ormula to of age ion		question. Each part a rs of Each Unit			
I	Coverage and conte balancing equations check completeness data. Use of Whippl composition, depend Measures of Fertilit	Content nt errors in d and Chandra of registratio le, Myer and dency ratio, p y: Stochastic	of Each U emographic sekharan-I on data, adj UN indices population t models for	Init c data, use Deming fo ustment c s, populati transition	e of ormula to of age ion theory.		question. Each part I rs of Each Unit			
I I II	Coverage and conte balancing equations check completeness data. Use of Whippl composition, depend	Content nt errors in d and Chandra of registratio le, Myer and dency ratio, p y: Stochastic	of Each U emographic sekharan-I on data, adj UN indices population t models for	Init c data, use Deming fo ustment c s, populati transition	e of ormula to of age ion theory.		question. Each part u rs of Each Unit 15			
I	Coverage and conte balancing equations check completeness data. Use of Whippl composition, depend Measures of Fertilit	Content nt errors in d and Chandra of registratio le, Myer and dency ratio, p y: Stochastic to first birth,	of Each U emographic sekharan-I on data, adj UN indices population models for inter-live b	Init c data, use Deming for ustment c s, population transition reproduction	e of ormula to of age ion theory. ction, vals and		question. Each part u rs of Each Unit 15			

III	Measures of Mortality: Construction of abridged life tables, distribution of life table functions and their estimation. Stable and quasi-stable populations, intrinsic growth rate models for population growth and their fitting to population data. Stochastic models for population growth.	15
IV	Stochastic models for migration and for social and occupational mobility based on Markov chains. Estimation of measures of mobility. Methods for population projection. Use of Leslie matrix. Nuptuality and its measurements.	15
Suggest	ed Readings:	I
1. K	Kumar, R. (2006): Technical Demography, New age International (P)	Ltd, New Delhi.
	Samuel, P., Patrick, H. and Michel, G. (2000): Demography: Measurin Processes, Wiley-Blackwell.	g and Modeling Population
3. R	Rowland, D.T. (2003): Demographic Methods and Concepts, Oxford u	iniversity press, Inc., New
Y	York.	
	Pathak, K. B. and Ram, F. (2013): Techniques of Demographic Analys House.	sis, Himalaya Publishing
5 K	Cevfitz N and Caswell H (2005): Applied Mathematical Demograph	v Springer

5. Keyfitz, N. and Caswell, H. (2005): Applied Mathematical Demography, Springer.

Course	Course Name: M	Dissertatio	n	Course Code: SBS ST 01 401 PROJ				
No:					00016			
CC-15								
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per	
							Week: -	
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics							
		IV	-	-	-	16	Total Hours: -	
Total Evaluation	ation Marks: 400	1						
CIE: 120) Marks							
TEE: 280) Marks							
					9			
		CO	URSE SY	LLABU	8			
			Co	ontent				
The aim of the	ne dissertation or pr	oject work is to	o familiari	ze the stu	idents with	advanced re	esearch. The topic	
for the project	ct work is to be deci	ded by the sup	ervisor/gu	ide conc	erned. The	project repo	rt/ dissertation is to	
be evaluated	by a committee con	nstituted by the	Head of I	Departme	ent of Statis	tics having a	at least one external	
expert.								

Course	Course Name: O	Course Name: Order Statistics			Course Code:		
No:					SBS ST	01 401 DC	E 3104
DCEC-5							
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per

							Week:	4
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	IV	3	1	0	4	Total Ho	ours: 60
Total Evalua	ation Marks: 100	Examinati	on Duratio	n:	3 Hou	irs		
CIE: 30	Marks	Pre-requis	ite of cours	e: NIL				
TEE: 70	Marks							
Course	The objective of the	course is to	learn gener	al strateg	gies for pro	blems ab	out order stat	tistics
Objective	and how to learn to comparisons (and t	-	lian (or k th l	argest) ir	ı linear ave	rage-cas	e number of	
Course	After completing th	is course, stu	ident is exp	ected to le	earn the fol	lowing:		
Outcomes:								
	CO1: Understand t		cepts of ord	er statisti	cs, joint, m	arginal a	nd conditiona	al probabili
	distributions of orde							
	CO2: Learn about				vals for po	pulation	quantile and	distributio
	free tolerance interv	1 1			C		•• .•	
	CO3: Construct the							
	CO4: Enhanced w		-			tatistics I	or independe	ently and n
	identically distribut		URSE SYI	•				
NOTE:		0	UNSE STI	LADUS				
	no. 1 has seven part	s and studer	nts need to	answer a	ny four F	ach nart	carries three	and half
Marks.	no. 1 nas seven part	s and studen	its need to		illy loui. L	ach part	carries three	
	10. 2 to 5 have three p	parts and stuc	lent need to	answer a	ny two par	ts of each	question. Ea	ich part
carries seven	-				5		1	I
Unit No.		Conten	t of Each U	nit		Ho	ours of Each	Unit
Ι	Introduction to orde	er statistics,	joint, margi	nal and c	onditional		15	
	distributions of ord	er statistics (discrete and	l continuo	ous cases).			
	Distribution of the	range and ot	ther systema	atic statis	tics, order			
	statistics as a Mark	ov chain. Ex	xamples bas	sed on di	screte and			
	continuous distribut	ions.						
II	Distribution-free co		-	•	-		15	
	and distribution-fr							
	bounds for mome				-			
	Approximations to	moments in	terms of th	e quantil	e function			
	and its derivatives.	. –	1 /1					
	lemma, uniformly r	nost powerfu	II (UMP) tes	sts.				

III	Moments of order statistics, recurrence relations and identities	15
	for moments of order statistics. Large sample approximations	
	to mean and variance of order statistics. Asymptotic	
	distributions of order statistics.	
IV	Order statistics for independently and not identically	15
	distributed (i.ni.d.) variates, Concomitants of order statistics.	
	Random division of an interval and its applications. Order	
	statistics from a sample containing a single outlier. Concepts	
	of record values and generalized order statistics.	
Suggested 1	Readings:	
1. Shahbaz,	M.Q., Ahsanullah, M., Shahbaz, S.H. & Al-Zahrani, B.M. (2016)	b). Ordered Random Variables:
Theory a	nd Applications. Springer.	
2. David, H	A. & Nagaraja, H.N. (2005). Order Statistics, 3 rd Edition. Wiley.	
3. Ahsanull	ah, M., Nevzorov, V.B. & Shakil, M. (2013). An Introduction to C	order Statistics, Atlantis Studies
in Probal	bility and Statistics, Vol. III. Atlantis Press.	
4. Arnold,	B.C., Balakrishnan, N. & Nagaraja, H.N. (2008). A First Course	in Order Statistics. SIAM
Publisher	rs.	

Course	Course Name: Survival Analysis	Course Code: SBS ST 01 402 DCE
--------	--------------------------------	--------------------------------

No:					3104				
DCEC-6		Γ		1		-	1		
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per		
							Week: 4		
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	IV	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60		
	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duratio	n:	3 Hou	urs			
	Marks	Dro roquisi	Pre-requisite of course: NIL						
	Marks	-							
Course	The objective of the		-				•		
Objective	This course introd	uces the con	cept of cer	nsoring a	and various	life time	distributions used		
	analyse such data.								
Course	On completion of the								
Outcomes:	• Understand bas								
	• Learn how to have	andle censore	ed data und	er differe	nt scenario	s.			
	Learn non-para	metric estima	ation of sur	vival fun	ction.				
	• Learn the Log-l	Rank test for	testing diff	erences b	between sur	vival curves	s and Cox' regression		
	model for estim	ating and tes	ting effects	of covar	iates.				
		CO	URSE SY	LLABU	5				
nalf Marks. 2. Question	Question no. 1 has se no. 2 to 5 have three n marks	-			-				
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven	no. 2 to 5 have three	parts and stue		o answer	any two pa				
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven	no. 2 to 5 have three	parts and stue	dent need to ontent of E	o answer ach Unit	any two pa	rts of each o	question. Each part Hours of Each		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven U nit No.	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks	parts and stue Co val function	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra	o answer ach Unit tte or ha	any two pa	rts of each o	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven U nit No.	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survi	parts and stue Ce val function, their propert	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein	answer ach Unit ate or ha g classes	any two pa	rts of each o ion, mean FR, IFRA,	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven U nit No.	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survi residual life and	parts and stue Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein nd UBT,	answer ach Unit ate or ha g classes	any two pa	rts of each o ion, mean FR, IFRA,	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven U nit No.	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survir residual life and to DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein nd UBT, es.	answer ach Unit ate or ha g classes scaled	any two pa zard funct s- IFR, DF TTT trans	rts of each o ion, mean FR, IFRA, oform and	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven Unit No. I	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survi residual life and DFRA, NBU, NI	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein, nd UBT, es. ng method	answer ach Unit te or ha g classes scaled ls, right	any two pa tazard funct s- IFR, DF TTT trans and left	rts of each o ion, mean FR, IFRA, form and censoring,	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit 15		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven Unit No. I	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survi residual life and to DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of Life testing plans	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori -I (time) an	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein nd UBT, es. ng method id Type-II	answer ach Unit ate or ha g classes scaled ls, right (failure	any two pa t zard funct s- IFR, DF TTT trans and left), random	rts of each of ion, mean FR, IFRA, form and censoring, censoring	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit 15		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven Unit No. I	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survi residual life and DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of Life testing plans concepts of Type	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori -I (time) an ributions-exp	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein and UBT, es. ng method ad Type-II ponential, V	ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ate or ha g classes scaled scaled ls, right (failure Weibull,	any two pa t zard funct S- IFR, DF TTT trans and left), random log-logistic	ion, mean FR, IFRA, form and censoring, censoring c, gamma,	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit 15		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven Unit No. I	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survi- residual life and to DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of Life testing plans concepts of Type schemes. Life dist	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori -I (time) an ributions-exp ttions. Param	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein ind UBT, es. ng method on Type-II ponential, V etric infere	ach Unit ach Unit te or ha g classes scaled ls, right (failure Weibull, ence- esti	any two pa tazard funct s- IFR, DF TTT trans and left), random log-logistic mation of p	ion, mean FR, IFRA, form and censoring, censoring c, gamma, parameters	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit 15		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven Unit No. I	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survir residual life and to DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of Life testing plans concepts of Type schemes. Life dist log-normal distribu	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori -I (time) an ributions-exp tions. Param	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein, nd UBT, es. ng method on Type-II ponential, V etric infere distributio	answer ach Unit ach Unit ute or ha g classes scaled ls, right (failure Weibull, ence- esti ns and lij	any two pa t zard funct s- IFR, DF TTT trans and left), random log-logistic mation of p fe testing pl	rts of each of ion, mean FR, IFRA, form and censoring, censoring c, gamma, parameters ans.	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit 15		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven Unit No. I	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survir residual life and to DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of Life testing plans concepts of Type schemes. Life dist log-normal distribut associated with var	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori -I (time) an ributions-exp tions. Param ious life time thods of est	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein, and UBT, es. ng method d Type-II ponential, v etric infere distributio imation of	ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ate or ha g classes scaled scaled scaled scaled als, right (failure) Weibull, ence- esti ns and lift survival	any two parts any two parts and funct From TTT trans and left and left and left and left and left for trans fe testing pl function	rts of each of ion, mean FR, IFRA, oform and censoring, censoring c, gamma, parameters ans. - actuarial	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit 15		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven Unit No. I	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survi residual life and to DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of Life testing plans concepts of Type schemes. Life dist log-normal distribut associated with var Nonparametric me	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori -I (time) an ributions-exp tions. Param ious life time thods of est Meier estima	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein and UBT, es. ng method d Type-II ponential, V etric infere distributio imation of tor. Tests	ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ate or ha g classes scaled scaled scaled scaled as, right (failure Weibull, ence- esti ns and lif survival of expon	any two parts any two parts azard funct s- IFR, DF TTT trans and left), random log-logistic mation of p fe testing pl function entiality ag	rts of each of ion, mean FR, IFRA, oform and censoring, censoring c, gamma, parameters ans. - actuarial	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit 15		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven Unit No. I	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survir residual life and to DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of Life testing plans concepts of Type schemes. Life dist log-normal distribut associated with var Nonparametric me estimator, Kaplan-1	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori -I (time) an ributions-exp tions. Param ious life time thods of est Meier estima Total time or	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein, nd UBT, es. ng method onential, V etric infere distributio imation of tor. Tests of n Test, Desh	answer ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit g classes scaled scaled scaled scaled as and lif survival of expon apande T	any two pa tard funct s- IFR, DF TTT trans and left), random log-logistic mation of p fe testing pl function entiality ag est.	rts of each of ion, mean FR, IFRA, oform and censoring c, gamma, parameters ans. - actuarial gainst non-	question. Each part Hours of Each Unit 15		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven Unit No. I II	no. 2 to 5 have three n marks Concepts of survir residual life and to DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of Life testing plans concepts of Type schemes. Life dist log-normal distribut associated with var Nonparametric me estimator, Kaplan-1 parametric classes-7 Two sample proble	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori -I (time) an ributions-exp tions. Param ious life time thods of est Meier estima Total time or em - Gehan	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein, and UBT, es. ng method onential, V etric infere distributio imation of tor. Tests a Test, Desh test, log-ra	ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ate or ha g classes scaled scal	any two parts any two parts and funct s- IFR, DF TTT trans and left), random log-logistic mation of p fe testing pl fe testing pl function entiality ag est. Mantel-Ha	rts of each of ion, mean FR, IFRA, oform and censoring c, gamma, parameters ans. - actuarial gainst non-	Hours of Each Unit 15 15		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries seven Unit No. I II	no. 2 to 5 have three marks Concepts of survir residual life and to DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of Life testing plans concepts of Type schemes. Life dist log-normal distribut associated with var Nonparametric me estimator, Kaplan-1 parametric classes- Two sample proble Cox proportional have	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori -I (time) an ributions-exp tions. Param ious life time thods of est Meier estima Total time or em - Gehan	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein, and UBT, es. ng method onential, V etric infere distributio imation of tor. Tests a Test, Desh test, log-ra	ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ate or ha g classes scaled scal	any two parts any two parts and funct s- IFR, DF TTT trans and left), random log-logistic mation of p fe testing pl fe testing pl function entiality ag est. Mantel-Ha	rts of each of ion, mean FR, IFRA, oform and censoring c, gamma, parameters ans. - actuarial gainst non-	Hours of Each Unit 15 15		
nalf Marks. 2. Question carries sever Unit No. I II II III Suggested I	no. 2 to 5 have three marks Concepts of survir residual life and to DFRA, NBU, NI characterization of Life testing plans concepts of Type schemes. Life dist log-normal distribut associated with var Nonparametric me estimator, Kaplan-1 parametric classes- Two sample proble Cox proportional have	parts and stud Co val function, their propert BUE, BT a ageing classe or censori -I (time) an ributions-exp tions. Param ious life time thods of est Meier estima Total time or em - Gehan azards model	dent need to ontent of E , failure ra ies. Agein, nd UBT, es. ng method onential, V etric infere distributio imation of tor. Tests of test, log-ra , competing	ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit ach Unit g classes scaled scaled scaled as and lif survival of expon apande T ank test, g risks m	any two parts any two parts and funct s- IFR, DF TTT trans and left), random log-logistic mation of p fe testing pl function entiality ag est. Mantel-Ha odel.	rts of each of ion, mean FR, IFRA, oform and censoring c, gamma, parameters ans. - actuarial gainst non- enzel test.	Hours of Each Unit 15 15 15 15		

- 2. Lee, E.T. & Wang, J.W. (2015). Statistical Methods for Survival Data Analysis, 4th Edition. Wiley.
- 3. Miller, R.G. (2011). Survival Analysis, 2nd Edition. Wiley.
- 4. Moore, D.F. (2016). Applied Survival Analysis using R. Springer.

Course	Course Name: Decision theory and sequential	Course Code: SBS ST 01 403 DCE
No:	analysis	3104

DCEC-7								
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	T	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs perWeek:4	
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	IV	3	1	0	4	Total Hours: 60	
Total Evalua	ation Marks: 100	Examinatio	on Duratio	n:	3 Ho	urs		
CIE: 30	Marks	Pre-requisi	ite of cours	se: NIL				
TEE: 70	Marks							
Course Objective	The main objective and sequential anal		e is to prov	ide the de	tailed kno	wledge of t	he decision theory	
Course Outcomes:	After completing th	is course, stu	dent is exp	ected to le	earn the fo	llowing:		
	CO2: Learn how to CO3: Understand	the concept of decision theory and sequential analysis. to perform posterior decision analysis and hypothesis testing. the decision rule and fundamental identity in sequential analysis. ider applications of decision principles of Bayesian and frequentist						
	approaches	COURSE SYLLABUS						
Marks.	no. 2 to 5 have three j				•		carries three and half question. Each part	
Unit No.		Content	t of Each U	Init		Hor	rs of Each Unit	
I	Elements of decision risks - Bayesian exp and nonrandomized complete, essential decision rules and t decision rule, estim problem, Bayes and tests in simple case	n theory: Ex pected loss, fr decision rule complete an heir relations ation testing minimax est	pected loss requentist r es, admissi d minimal hip, minim viewed as o	s, decision isks, rando ble decisio complete ax and Ba decision ru	omized on rule, classes of yes ile		15	
II	Decision principles and frequentist deci Inference procedure conditional perspec paradigm or decisio	the conditio sion principle s, the freque tive, the likel	es. Misuse ntist perspe ihood prine	of classica ective, the ciple, choo	al osing a		15	

	the utility of money.					
III	Bayesian decision theory: Posterior decision analysis,	15				
	estimation, finite action problems and hypothesis testing.					
	Minimax Analysis: Introduction, game theory, basic elements,					
	general techniques for solving games, finite games, the					
	minimax theorem.					
IV	Sequential Decision rule: Stopping rule, terminal decision rule.	15				
	Bayes and minimax sequential decision Rules. Invariant					
	sequential decision problems, sequential test of a simple					
	hypothesis. The sequential probability ratio test, the					
	fundamental identity of sequential analysis.					
Sugge	ested Readings:					
1.	Robert, C.P. (2013): The Bayesian Choice: A Decision Theoretic Motiv	vation, Springer.				
2.	. Berger J.O. (2013): Statistical Decision Theory and Bayesian Analysis, Springer.					
3.	Wald, A. (2013): Sequential Analysis, Dover Publications.					
4.	Mukhopadhyay, N. and de Silva, B.M. (2008): Sequential Methods and	l Their Applications, CRC				
	D					

Press.

Course	Course Name: Stat	ourse Name: Statistical Computing Course Code: SBS S						CE
No:		3104						
DCEC-8								
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact H	lrs per
							Week:	4
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics	IV	3	1	0	4	Total Ho	ours: 60
Total Evalu	ation Marks: 100	Examinati	on Duratio	n:	3 Ho	urs		
	Marks	D '	•	N 111				
	Marks	Pre-requis						
Course	The students will s	•						
Objective	System, Models,	Simulation,	, Random	Numbe	er Generat	ion and	Variance R	Reduction
	Techniques.							
Course	On completion of th						. .	
Outcomes:	CO1: Understand the				0	U	-	es.
	CO2 : Learn theoretic		-		-			
	CO3 : Understand ho					•	thm.	
	CO4 : Learn how to l		-		-	data.		
			DURSE SY					
	Question no. 1 has se	ven parts an	d students r	need to a	nswer any	four. Each	part carries	three and
half Marks.								
-	no. 2 to 5 have three \int	parts and stu	dent need to	o answer	any two pa	rts of each o	question. Ea	ch part
carries sever	n marks	~						
Unit No.		C	ontent of E	ach Uni	ţ		Hours o	
		1 0	· · · · 1	. 1	D 1	1	Un	-
Ι	Introduction and need of statistical simulation. Random number						15)
	generation, requisites of a good random number, methods of random							
	number generation such as linear congruential and mixed congruential, statistical tests for pseudo random numbers. Methods of generating							
	random variables	-						
	acceptance-rejection		mverse u	ansionn	s, compos	and		
II	Monte Carlo integr		ariance redu	iction to	chniques. I	lit or miss	15	5
11	Monte Carlo meth				-		1.)
	sampling, correlate	-				-		
	antithetic variates, p			variates,	struttied	sumpring,		
III	EM algorithm: app		_	nd incon	nplete data	problems.	15	5
	mixture models. Sn		-		-	-		
	parametric regress	-		•		-		
	choice of kernels.		-		2	,		
							L	

	IV Simulation based testing: simulating test statistics and pow	ver functions,	15				
	permutation tests. Bootstrap methods: resampling paradig	ms, bias and					
	standard errors, confidence intervals, bootstrapping in regression.						
	Jackknife and cross validation: Jacknife in sample su	rveys, cross-					
	validation for tuning parameters.						
Su	ggesting Readings	·					
1.	Rubinstein, R.Y. and Kroese, D.P. (2008): Simulation and the Mon	te Carlo Method,	Second Edition,				
	Wiley.						
2.	2. Voss, J. (2014): An Introduction to Statistical Computing: A Simulation Approach, Wiley.						
3.	3. Ross, S.M. (2012): Simulation, Fifth Edition, Academic Press.						
1	A Thomopoulos N.T. (2013): Essentials of Monte Carlo Simulation Springer						

4. Thomopoulos, N.T. (2013): Essentials of Monte Carlo Simulation, Springer.

Course	Course Name: Major Project/Dissertation				Course Code: SBS ST 01 401 PROJ			
No:			00024					
CC-15								
Batch:	Programme:	Semester:	L	Т	Р	Credits	Contact Hrs per	
							Week: -	
2021-2023	M.Sc. Statistics							
		IV	-	-	-	24	Total Hours: -	
Total Evalua	ation Marks: 600							
CIE: 180	Marks							
TEE: 420	Marks							
Course Ou	itcomes							
1. Identi	fying appropriate 1	research questio	n and app	lying sui	table resea	rch designs		
2. Execu	ation of independen	nt research expe	riments			-		
	cation of knowledg		• •			-	lem	
	lishing links betwe	•						
		hical standards	of conduc	et in the	collection a	and evaluation	on of data and other	
resou	rces							
COU	JRSE SYLLABUS							
			Co	ontent				
The aim of th	ne dissertation or pr	roject work is to	o familiari	ze the stu	udents with	advanced re	esearch. A	
departmental	committee will dis	stribute the topic	cs accordi	ng to the	skill and n	nerit of the s	tudents. The projec	
· / 1 • · · ·			•		41 TT 1	(D (

report/dissertation will be evaluated by a committee constituted by the Head of Department of Statistics having at least one external expert.

9. Teaching-Learning Process

- Lectures
- Discussions
- Simulations
- Role Playing
- Participative Learning
- Interactive Sessions
- Seminars
- Research-based Learning/Dissertation or Project Work
- Technology-embedded Learning

10. Implementation of Blended Learning

Blended Learning is a pedagogical approach that combines face to-face classroom methods with computer-mediated activities in the process of teaching and learning. It implies nice blend of face-to-face and online activities to make the learning processes more interesting and engaging. It focuses on integration of traditional classroom activities and innovative ICT-enabled strategies. It emphasizes student-centric learning environment where the teacher is the facilitator for productive and measurable learning outcomes. It optimizes and compliments the face-to-face learning, giving ample freedom and flexibility to the students and teachers to access and explore the wide range of open-access sources such as video lectures, podcasts, recordings and articles through digital platforms. It gives freedom and autonomy to the teachers in selection of appropriate digital platforms, resources and time-slots to complement and supplement face to face learning. The Blended Learning doesn't undermine the role of the teacher, rather it gives him/her an opportunity to explore the unexplored in accordance with the requirements of the curriculum.

Key features of Blended Learning

- Student-centric pedagogical approach focusing on flexibility in timing, quality content, needs and interests of students and freedom to study through the mode of his/her choice;
- Freedom to Select variety of mediums and techniques;
- Increased student engagement in learning;
- Enhanced teacher and student interaction;
- Improved student learning outcomes;
- More flexible teaching and learning environment;
- More responsive for self and continuous learning;
- Better opportunities for experiential learning;
- Increased learning skills;
- Greater access to information, improved satisfaction and learning outcomes.

11. Assessment and Evaluation

- Continuous Comprehensive Evaluation at regular after achievement of each Course-level learning outcome
- Formative Assessment on the basis of activities of a learner throughout the programme instead of one-time assessment
- Oral Examinations to test presentation and communication skills
- Open Book Examination for better understanding and application of the knowledge acquired
- Group Examinations on Problem solving exercises
- Seminar Presentations
- Review of Literature
- Collaborative Assignments

12. Keywords

- LOCF
- NEP-2020
- Blended Learning
- Face to face (F to F) Learning
- Programme Outcomes
- Programme Specific Outcomes
- Course-level Learning Outcomes
- Postgraduate Attributes
- Learning Outcome Index
- Formative Assessment and Evaluation
- Comprehensive and Continuous Evaluation

13. References

- National Education Policy-2020.
- <u>https://www.education.gov.in/sites/upload_files/mhrd/files/NEP_Final_English_0.pdf</u>
- The draft subject specific LOCF templates available on UGC website.
- https://www.ugc.ac.in/ugc_notices.aspx?id=MjY5OQ==
- Draft Blended Mode of Teaching and Learning: Concept Note available on UGC website. <u>https://www.ugc.ac.in/pdfnews/6100340_Concept-Note-Blended-Mode-of-Teaching-and-Learning.pdf</u>

14. Appendices